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PRESS: Akaku: Maui Community Television, Inc.
CHAIR NISHIKI:
. (gavel). . . Public Services Committee, please come to order. Let the
record show Committee Members Joe Pontanilla, Bill Medeiros,-COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aloha. Good morning, Chair
CHAIR NISHIKI: --Sol Kaho'ohalahala,-COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Good morning.
CHAIR NISHIKI: --Jo Anne Johnson,—
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Aloha.
CHAIR NISHIKI: --and a Non-Committee Member Gladys Baisa. Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Excused are Members Danny Mateo, and also Mike Victorino. Also
representing the Corporation Counsel, we have Jeff Ueoka to my right here.
MR. UEOKA: Good morning.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Good morning, Jeff. And my Staff, who has worked hard and long to deal
with this most important matter, I've got Scott Jensen here, Scott Kaneshina, and also our
Committee Secretary, Clarita Balala. Good morning, Staff members.
We'll turn to Item No. 25, and first we'll take public testimony. Testimony will be
limited to three minutes. Testifiers are requested to state their name for the record, and to
also indicate who you're representing. As posted on the agenda, the Committee's
discussion will be limited to the bill establishing a licensing . . . (clears throat). . . excuse
me, a licensing system for aquatic life operations. Again, just so that the public is clear,
this bill was never meant to be about koi ponds, fishermen, those who dedicate their time
to eradicate our waters of invasive species, or those who keep aquariums in their homes.
This bill today is also not meant about creating loopholes that would allow the exhibition
of captive marine mammals, which I know Jo Anne Johnson has a concern about putting
pet stores out of business. This licensing bill is simply about protecting our fragile
marine environment and fairly regulating those businesses that profit from taking our
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wild aquatic life from the natural environment. At this time the Chair will commence
with public testimony. First to testify is Warren Blum, who represents department [sic],
Dive for Mantas [sic]. Good morning.
.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .
MR. BLUM: Good morning. First off, thank you very much, Council Members, for taking up
this issue. My name is Warren Blum, I'm representing myself. I have been here on Maui
for nine years. I'm a working divemaster, I take people scuba diving pretty much on a
daily basis. And to me, this is such an important thing, it's such an important issue
to...for the survival of our reefs, for the survival of the whole industry, the snorkeling
and diving industry.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Move the mic closer to you. There you go.
MR. BLUM: Thank you. I'm not used to this. You know, it's...the coral reef is an ecosystem.
There's many factors that go into the health of an ecosystem. It's not just taking of the
fish, but, you know, the nutrients that are coming in, the injection wells, the runoff,
you've heard a lot about all these different issues. But it is a system, and part of keeping
the balance of a system is having the fish there to keep the algae in check and to keep
everything in balance. When you remove a great number of fish from the reef, it can't be
sustainable; it can't maintain the beauty and the abundance that has been here.
Occasionally, I get to do a dive on a reef that we don't normally dive. We look for new
places to go and you can see the reef from the water on a calm day. We jump in the
water...there's been many times I go down to a reef that we haven't been to before and
it's almost spooky. I look around and the reef is there and there's no fish there.
I'm...not, no fish, there's very, very few fish. It's like somebody took a vacuum cleaner
and just vacuumed up the fish. Obviously, that's not what they do, but that's what it
appears. It's like where are all the fish? And I've had people who I dive with who have
dove here for 20 years that, that make that comment. They say where are all the fish?
And the places that are the sanctuaries like Molokini and Ahihi, you have the abundance,
you have big schools of yellow tangs, you have, you know, you can see this is healthy,
and you go in many, many of the other places and you can tell this is not right. So I'm
asking you, I'm imploring you to, to pass this bill with the amendments not for us, not for
me, not for yourselves, for the, for your children and for your grandchildren. 'Cause
without it, 50 years from now, this is not gonna be here anymore. Thank you very much.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any questions?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Questions?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Jo Anne?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, thanks very much for coming. Because you dive and I,
I want to find out, do you take out other people when you do dive?
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MR. BLUM: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. One of the...and, and this happened awhile ago
because I was getting complaints from some of the areas when I chaired the...well, I still
chair Parks now. But anyway, it was called something else and one of the things that I
was getting reports on was fish feeding and that it was ruining the diversity of the fish
population that all of a sudden the, you know, the multitude of fish that used to come in
were now being driven out by certain fish that were more aggressive. So do you see that
still continuing in, in your business? You know, I'm not saying that you're doing it, but-MR. BLUM: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --you know, people that are uneducated, do they still
continue to do that?
MR. BLUM: Mostly not, I don't see that very much, and I think that there have been a great
deal of education in, in those terms to keep from doing that. None of the dive boats feed
fish because we, we know, and I don't really know about the, the snorkel charters or any
of that. I know that, you know, that some of them completely have eliminated that and
have quit selling fish food because it is, it's very harmful. Again, it's an ecosystem.
There's a balance. They don't need us throwing food into the ecosystem. It's all there.
It's all perfect if we would just leave it alone.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. I...yeah, 'cause that was one of the concerns that
awhile ago had been expressed to me and one of the reasons why the diversity of the fish
had really gone down substantially. 'Cause I know some people that have commented
that they still, oh, well, I like to feed the fish, you know, so anyway.
MR. BLUM: Yeah, we strongly discourage it. I mean we forbid it from, from where we are. I
mean, we don't let people drop, you know, cookie crumbs over the side of the boat. It's
like you just can't do any of that.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, yeah, and I know it's like in the signs that they have in
the restaurants, don't feed the birds,—
MR. BLUM: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --you know. It still happens, but thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Medeiros?
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. Aloha, and good morning. Thank
you for your testimony this morning and for your perspectives. You did mention you've
been in Hawaii for about nine years.
MR. BLUM: Yes, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: How long has...have you been in the industry that you are
that take people out to snorkel and so forth?
MR. BLUM: Actually, I've been scuba diving as an individual for 32 years. I've only been
working in the industry for those nine years.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And, so you're able to snorkel or, or scuba also
within the State established preserves, ocean preserves, in...around Maui County?
MR. BLUM: Yeah, with like Molokini, sure.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. BLUM: We dive out there all the time.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And, you, you mentioned that you see a great
difference now within the preserves of the populations of fish that still remain there as
compared to other reefs outside of the preserves that seem to have diminished their
populations greatly?
MR. BLUM: Absolutely, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And, and this is in your estimation in your
conversations with others in the same industry true for them, too, of their observations?
MR. BLUM: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you very much for your testimony.
MR. BLUM: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any other questions? Seeing none, thank you again, Mr. Blum.
MR. BLUM: Thank you very much.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Alice Nakagawa followed by Lance Holter. Also, Members, you can see that
our Honorable Roz Baker has sent testimony for you. I will read it. Good morning.
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MS. NAKAGAWA: Good morning, Council Members, Chairman, and people that are of
interest for this bill. This is so important to us. Let us be the first ones to take care of
business here. I am at the bottom level of all of this. I'm the one that talks to the tourist.
Our business, our main business here is tourism. I have been a member of the PWF for
many years. I have been at Ulua Beach, myself and my husband. My husband was born
here up in Haiku, and I have been here for a mere six years. When I married him, we
immediately joined the PWF. We did take the coral classes at the sanctuary first. We
have been helpers and volunteers for the sanctuary as well as our wonderful PWF, which
has been an interesting trip, but the main thing is the tourists that come for information.
Some of these people, 40 years, 30 years, 25 years, every year they come and many of
`em we've made friends with. And it's amazing at the amount of people that come up
and say where is the fish? Excuse me, I have spoken before about snorkeling with the
little yellow tangs, a whole school, almost a hundred of 'ern. And I had so much fun just
following 'ern around, and when I came back two days later, not one, not even a pair left
to reproduce. Also, my Moorish idols are disappearing. The parrotfish are already gone
off of Ulua. I think I saw one about four months ago — just one.
And yes, people still come in with their spears to spearfish on Ulua. Can we please make
that also a sanctuary? That would be so nice because I hate seeing spearfishermen. We
ask them to please stay to the left while 200 to 300 people are out there swimming and
little children, and not to mention the ones with nets and ones with the fishing poles. I
know even my husband used to go fishing there, but the thing is we have people trying to
surf on their little belly boards right underneath those fishing lines, and there are sinkers
with hooks in there in the water. So with...there's many things we need to take care of.
We would love to see Ulua become a sanctuary. We even talked to Charmaine Tavares
when she was down there looking at it one day. And that's another issue of course. This
issue has to be taken care of. When our fish disappear, the tourist will disappear. Some
already said they are not coming back. So do us a favor and let's take care of this bill.
Thank you so much.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you so much, Alice. Any questions? Seeing none, Lance Holter, as a
representative for the Hawaii Democratic Party and he is the Maui County Chairman,
followed by Robert Wintner.
MR. HOLTER: Thank you for seeing this bill again today. I support your bill 100 percent, and
hope that you'll be able to implement it and adopt it immediately. As Chair of the Maui
Democratic Party, in year 2008 and 2010, I served as the Chair of the Committee on the
Environment for the State of Hawaii Convention. And at that convention, we passed the
resolution to protect ornamental and aquarium fish, and this became part of the
Democratic Party platform.
I, I applaud your concerns to protect our natural resources. I've had nearly 30 years
experiencing the unique and beautiful waters surrounding our island home both as a
fisherman and as a diver. The fishery resources that we came to know 30 years ago have
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disappeared, and I have been a witness to the decimation and cumulative effects of
development over fishing and aquarium collecting to our reef habitats.
As a stakeholder in wanting a future for my children, if you likewise experience the
greatness of our unique and wonderful island home, I dispute the claim that collectors
who export our fish as toys to the mainland hobby tanks, have a right to continue taking
these creatures from their natural habitat. Those who claim it's their job and that's their
right, I have to want to remind everyone here that is exactly what the last buffalo hunter
said as they drove the bison to extinction. Also, what the pigeon hunter said as they
eliminated the passenger pigeon and also what the feather hunters said as they killed the
last great Snowy Egrets killed for feathers for their fancy ornamental fashionable hats.
Please protect our fragile marine environment and let the rest of the world know that
Maui County cares about our home and our responsibility to that home and place that we
love Maui Nui. Thank you very much.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you, Lance. Any questions for Mr. Holter? Seeing none,
Robert Wintner, representing Snorkel Bobs, followed by
Geraldine Shelley Christopher-Tichnor.
MR. WINTNER: Aloha, and thank you once again, Committee Members, for your continuing
work on this very important bill. I got quite a few calls in the last couple days from
people who are concerned about this issue, and the single question was what points need
to be covered, what points do we need to focus on when we testify. And my response to
the question was the same to everybody who called and that, that response was and is that
these points have already been covered in a lively, productive dialog, and the points will
be addressed in this hearing. I think that everybody here is well aware of those points. I
was going to enumerate them, but Chair Nishiki did in his preliminary remarks so I won't
do it again. I want to keep this brief. I advised everyone to keep their comments as
concise as possible, and the most important point to touch on is the point of the heart and
our kuleana as a community. Among the calls I got were some national leaders including
Dr. Teresa Telecky, who's Director of the Wildlife Division of Humane Society
International. That organization has submitted testimony already, and is standing by to
submit further testimony. I also got a call from the staff of Senator Maria Cantwell,
who's the Chairman...the Chairwoman of the Ocean Resources Committee of the United
States Senate, also standing by to submit further testimony. The eyes of a country and a
world are on us to do the right thing, I know we have the political will and I know we
have the, the spiritual intent to do the right thing. And so, again, I thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI:
Thank you so much.
Any questions?
Seeing none,
Geraldine Shelly Christopher-Tichnor, and I apologize if I enunciated your name wrong.
She represents Skeeter something, you could say it all. I'm sorry.
MS. CHRISTOPHER-TICHNOR: Thank you very much. That was perfect pronunciation. I am
also know as Skeeter, so I'm speaking for myself. Thank you for listening. I've lived in
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the Hawaiian Islands for 17 years; and of those 17 years, I've had the great pleasure to be
in the ocean almost everyday unless I am just so sick that it's not healthy to be in the
water. And the ocean has always been so healing and restorative to me, and I think a part
of that is that when we go into the ocean, we feel the balance of what is just so inherently
beautiful about the waters of Maui that there is so much life and so much beauty. And so
I have a personal sense of responsibility to want to protect that and honor it for all future
generations. So I know this bill is looking at regulating, you know, what can be taken
and, you know, how do we go about regulating, and how do we know about knowing
what is actually causing the decimation of the numbers of fish. And certainly, there are
many, many things, but it's very clear that if you take away a lot of fish, you have less
fish. So even if overfeeding fish or other practices are also causing a decimation of the
population and causing serious imbalance in the ocean, it is undeniable that if you take
too many things away, that there will not be balance. So I just would like to offer that. I
know in my own life, I seek balance always. I try to receive what I need to be healthy
and offer back and I would like to live in harmony with our oceans that way. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any questions for Geraldine? Seeing none, again thank you so
much for coming. Brooke Porter followed by Thomas Nakagawa.
MS. PORTER: Good morning. Thank you guys for hearing this again. I'm in full support of
PS-25. My name is Brooke Porter. I've lived on Maui for nine years and worked as a
snorkel guide, and in the marine conservation field. I studied marine biology and
aqualogy in school. And I think this is something that Maui County should really take
action on immediately. I had a great morning this morning. It was almost perfect. I saw
the sunrise, I saw a double rainbow, went surfing, enjoyed the south swell, crystal clear
waters. The only thing missing was the fish. I was looking. I didn't see a single fish out
there. I was in Lahaina Breakwall. Usually you can see one or two, which isn't that
many, but not one this morning. I was out there for an hour and a half. So something
that needs to be done, and I do recognize there's other factors that do affect the coral reef
ecosystem. However, why not take the opportunity to make one step forward. So I'm in
full support. Thank you very much.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you, Brooke. Any questions? Seeing none, Thomas Nakagawa
followed by Anita Wintner. Good morning, Mr. Nakagawa.
MR. NAKAGAWA: Good morning. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Thank you, Committee
Members, for hearing our testimony today. I am here as an individual. I was born and
raised on Maui in Haiku, like my wife said, and I left here in 1961 when there was one
traffic signal at Market Street and Main. And I've been back and forth to Maui ever
since. I've been here now for 25 years. I'm not moving again. I've enjoyed the waters
here for my life. I grew up spearfishing the North Shore where they now call Jaws. Not
when it's breaking 30 feet, but when it's summertime and it's flat, okay. A lot of fish out
there.
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As a spearfisherman, the first time I took my buddies down there, they shot everything
they saw and I said you gotta carry that fish back up the hill. They grumbled at me, and I
said, okay, I'll carry it this time, the next time you spear that hinalea, the wrasse, you take
it up. The next time you spear that palani, you carry it up the hill. Well, they became
very choosy about what they speared. The palani don't taste good, the yellow tang
doesn't really taste good, okay. The hinalea, the wrasse, well, if they're big enough
they're good, but for most parts, they're not big enough to eat. Not enough to make a
good meal.
And my concern is that what the tourist come here to see and what they like to see is the
fish in our ocean. Maui Ocean Center does a good job of preparing the people. A lot of
times we're at Ulua Beach doing our volunteer work and the people come down there and
it's a gnarly day, it's overcast, it's cold, it's windy, the rough waters and dirty, no clarity,
you can't see very far, and I tell them go to the Ocean Center and look at the fish there
you can see them in the aquarium. I hate to do this, if I live 20 years from now, and tell
them that's the only place they're left. Okay. The other thing I tell them is when you're
at the aquarium and you're talking to somebody, and you're explaining the fish, it's
easier than when you got a snorkel in your mouth and you go bloop, bloop, bloop, and
they all don't understand what you're saying. So anyway, thank you for your
consideration. Please consider the bills very carefully and for everyone on Maui and
throughout the world, please consider what's being done. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you, Mr. Nakagawa. Any questions? Seeing none, Anita Wintner
followed by Rene Umberger.
MS. WINTNER: Aloha, my name is Anita Wintner, and I live in Kihei. I just want to thank
Mr. Nishiki for introducing this bill and for Council Members for their continued work
on this bill. This bill keeps the aquarium collectors accountable and to me, that's the big
word here accountable of what is going on. And it does not put the collectors, the
distributors, the aquarium maintenance people, or pet shops out of business. It just makes
them accountable which needs to be done. I would like to see wording put into place on
this bill to protect the marine mammals from captivity. I think that is an amendment that
definitely needs to be added. And I support this bill with the amendments and hope that
this bill will be put in place immediately.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any questions for Anita? Jo Anne?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, I just wanted to clarify there already is a Cetacean
Exhibition Bill and the wording in this bill was what we wanted to correct so it didn't gut
the other bill.
MS. WINTNER: Okay, wonderful. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you.
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CHAIR NISHIKI: Rene Umberger, she represents the Hawaii Fish Recovery Project, and is the
Project Manager. She will be followed by Rob Parsons.
MS. UMBERGER: Thank you, Chair Nishiki and Council Members. Thanks so much for
taking this up again. My name is Rene Umberger. I think just because we're here again
today and the, the Committee is going to be looking at different amendments, I thought
I'd just maybe go through some of them that, you know, just for your consideration.
Again, I think the bill was okay before, but since we're here, maybe it can be tightened
up a little bit, and also taking into consideration comments I heard from Carol Reimann,
comments from Tracy Jones, just wanting to support some of those as well. I have about
seven points, because the, the reference to marine mammals I think has already been
addressed.
One of the things I...it seemed that people were concerned about or confused that koi
ponds and freshwater species were impacted, and I wondered if it wasn't because the
word aquatic was being used. And so if, if you would just consider maybe changing the
word aquatic to marine so people would understand that it's not freshwater at all it's just
the saltwater species. That's the first point. The next point would, would be, maybe it
was Tracy Jones who mentioned something about taking out the word intention, I would
support that if the Committee and Corp. Counsel thought that that would be an important
thing to do. I heard some of the opponents being concerned about the use of dependent
children under the financial interest section. If that doesn't cause a significant loophole,
I, I support deleting that as well. There's a new section or a new item under the permits
if... could you consider adding a permit fee as well as the application fee. This is what is
done in the CORA permits that you...we get a...we pay a permit and an application fee.
In addition to that a new section as with the CORA Ordinance, and the section is just a
one sentence, it says it is unlawful to engage in whether it's marine or aquatic life
operations without a permit. Something that just states that clearly. There would
possibly...a, a requirement for the other people who are...the other operators besides the
collectors, who have to get this permit to, to report. It would need to report the total
quantity of marine life that they've purchased. Someone had asked the question, is, is
purchasing the same as collecting? I think this helps to clear that up. And then I think
also in the section on 5.26060B, would just be including a reference to the, the animal
cruelty statute as it is referenced in an earlier section, so that I believe the Director could
revoke a permit for violating that chapter as well. Thank you, and, and I hope you'll
consider these changes and we can move forward today. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any questions? Jo Anne followed by Mr. Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you so much, Rene, I really do appreciate, you know,
your efforts to, you know, get these changes and clarifications that are needed. I just
wanted to find out because I know I couldn't write fast enough when Tracy was, you
know, reiterating all the concerns. Did you have an opportunity to run this by
Tracy Jones to, to just see if there were any other things that have been raised in this bill
as opposed to the other one?
-1 0-
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MS. UMBERGER: She...that...she had a list of four things. I don't believe she had anything
additional.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: In this bill?
MS. UMBERGER: In this bill.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Okay. But did you, you know, because I don't want
to end up where we were last time.
MS. UMBERGER: Some of these are hers, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
MS. UMBERGER: Some of these are hers.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, and that's all I needed to know was that this had been
kind of vetted by her. Alright, thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. And good morning and aloha,
Ms. Umberger. Thank you for being here and your testimony. I wanted to go to your
first point in your submitted written testimony, point number one, and I want to thank
you for submitting a written part of your testimony, because it's very helpful to the
Members of the Committee. When you suggest that we consider changing the word
aquatic to marine, wherever it occurs in the ordinance since aquatic means both fresh and
saltwater and this bill is only about saltwater animals. During, during other deliberations
on this item, I brought up my concern about our estuaries which Hawaiians call the
muliwai, that's where the oceans and streams meet. Estuaries are protections for juvenile
animals that go there to be protected from predators, and they exist in both a salt,
brackish and freshwater environment 'cause many of them go upstream. And so I
wondered if you considered that because we did have problems in East Maui where
people were fishing in the estuaries with illegal size nets to catch or...catch these juvenile
fish. So would you reconsider what you're suggesting having heard what I have
described?
MS. UMBERGER: My understanding is...well, I'm not a marine biologist so to, to address your
concern, I would suggest that if those animals themselves are considered to be saltwater
animals even though they live part of their life in the freshwater, then this isn't about so
much about where they're being taken but about how they're defined. I don't believe that
the collectors are collecting any of those animals except for the maybe, the opae ula but
those would be the ones that are in the brackish ponds, right, that are not directly
connected to the ocean.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MS. UMBERGER: I know there are no permits issued for collecting those species here on Maui
because those ponds I believe, the main ones, are down in Ahihi in that area. So does
that answer your question?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: It answers my question about your perspective on it, and the
thing is you say that aquatic means both fresh and saltwater, and when I researched the
word aquatic it just says water, it doesn't differentiate between salt and freshwater. So
my concern is that we have an obligation to the environment and to our future
generations to also protect the fish in the estuaries in our muliwais so that, that's where
they grow and become adults that go back to the ocean. So I'm very adamant in
protecting that area also. Thank you for your testimony-MS. UMBERGER: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --this morning. Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other questions?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Kaho' ohalahala.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Just a follow up from
Member Medeiros. If the term aquatic was, was left in place then, would that stand to
reason that some of the...not only the muliwai, but also the, that the streams that have
endemic species as well would be included in terms of collection?
MS. UMBERGER: I believe that as it's written now without even changing it, if it was left the
same, it, it would be fine. It...I think that this was my suggestion was only to clear it up
for the people who were confused about the koi ponds. I think that if your concerns are
better addressed by leaving it as aquatic, I think I completely would support that.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other questions? Seeing none, thank you. Rob Parsons? Rob is
representing Sierra Club Maui, and he is the Conservation Chair. He's followed by
Albert Young.
MR. PARSONS: Aloha. Thank you, Chair and Members. I'm very grateful that you're taking
up something that I think is an opportunity to step in where the State has failed to act to
guard our fragile ecosystems, and I think you can really do something meaningful here
today. My name is Rob Parsons. I've lived on Maui for over 32 years. As I shared with
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you last month, the Sierra Club Board of Directors has voted to support your efforts here
to regulate this industry and achieve some sort of accountability for what's happening.
What I forgot to share when I was with you four or five weeks ago, is that a while back
when I was researching an article on this subject, I went online to the DLNR website to
see what it takes to sign on to be an aquarium collector, to see if there was any
requirement that someone had to have experience in how to handle the fish that are being
extracted from the ocean and care for them, take them to someone who is ultimately
gonna sell them. And what I found is within five minutes, anyone can get a Recreational
Aquarium Permit. I have one here that allows me to take five fish a day, today,
tomorrow, the next day, which could be 1,800 fish in a year's time without any questions
about if I have any experience or capability or understanding of what it means to, to feed
these animals, to keep them alive, what, what temperature the water must be, and this to
me is indicative of how DLNR really hasn't managed our resources.
And so I'm really grateful that you're looking at this meaningful legislation that I hope
will be recognized by other islands as well. And that I've heard some talk that there's
only a handful of collectors, it's not really happening that much here. I beg to differ, I
don't know, the number on my card is 22369 so maybe there's 22,000 others that have
some form of permit from the DLNR Statewide, and that to me, that's shocking.
You know, there's a reason why we don't allow people to go to Haleakala and bring the
Silversword and plant it somewhere else. We've got to learn from the mistakes we've
made in the past. We've decimated Sandalwood forests, and our ecosystems will never
be the same. We're at that same tipping point with our reef ecosystem which are under
many threats. This is just one of them. I have no financial interest in this on any side.
My, my interest is doing the right thing that we respect all beings, the fish being just as
valuable a life form as any other. And I'll just conclude by saying that I think it's really
important that we keep Hawaii's fish on Hawaii's reefs and not incarcerated in some
living room aquarium or some restaurant or resort aquarium. They belong on our reefs.
They're a part of the reefs. And thank you for doing the right thing. Mahalo.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you, Rob. Any questions? Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. Mr. Parsons, thank you for being
here and for your testimony. I also did some research and spoke to some individuals
from the State DLNR Aquatics Division. And my inquiry was that how old are our
regulations that oversee our aquatic resources? And because my understanding was that
there is no catch limit currently or collector limit on resources. And the response was
that it was like 20 years or more old and hasn't been updated or hasn't been revised to
reflect, you know, what people are asking and about preserving our aquatics
environment. So as you said, it's, you know, not that difficult to get a permit, and
whether it's a permit which incorporates commercialism so that they can collect and sell
to make a profit.
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MR. PARSONS: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I'm really concerned and I, I'd like to hear your comments
about there's no catch limit, no regulation. And by regulations on particular items, I
mean like in old Hawaii, the people then recognized the cycle of aquatic resources and
they were really careful about having kapu periods when you couldn't, you know, even
catch fish that you could eat. So what, what are your comments regarding...and I think a
previous testifier Mrs. Nakagawa, I believe, you know, are asking us to kind of restrict
the ocean environment which doesn't come under our jurisdiction. The State has to do
that and we can encourage the State to do that. But what are your comments about the
regulations being so old and not reflective of what people think and care about the ocean
environment?
MR. PARSONS: Thank you for that question, and I'm impressed that you, that you did go to the
step of seeing what the State currently is requiring from people. And as, as you I'm sure
found out, that for anyone whose willing to pay $50, you can then collect an unlimited
amount of these reef species. And in, in reference to your question, I will say that I've
attended the last two years of a very...what I feel is a very important event called "More
Fish in the Sea". And a bunch of marine biologist and conservationist and many others in
the community have come together with the collective vision of sharing ideas and sharing
resources so that we may all enjoy more fish in the sea. Recognizing that overfishing and
reef fish collection and, and many other things have threatened the resource. And what
has risen to the top of those discussions I think, Mr. Medeiros, is that there is great value
in the traditional knowledge. And individuals, like Uncle Mac Poepoe on Molokai, have,
have taken it upon themselves to instruct others, especially the keiki, and, and to really
act as a konohiki did in the past to manage these resources and to understand the lunar
cycles and the tides and, and when fish breed and all of that,-COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MR. PARSONS: --which I don't believe Department of Aquatic Resources has integrated into
their rules. And certainly what's on the books now is long overdue from a major
overhaul, and to, to me, it's just unthinkable that, that there are individuals...that, that
we've allowed this practice to continue thinking that there will be enough fish, that we
can take a certain amount and there will still be many more. So many people have come
to this microphone and shared with you their own personal experiences as I did a month
ago that in my 30 years of snorkeling here, I have seen a great reduction of what's there.
And that's just my eyes, but many other people have shared the same thing. So I would
concur with you that there is great value in traditional wisdom in looking at those
management styles. I know you're doing what you can with this ordinance to regulate
and find accountability for this. And, yes, I do understand that it's the State's kuleana to
manage the resource, that's the way the laws are set up, but I, I'm really proud of you
that, that you're all addressing this and are heading in the direction of, you know, what I
consider really meaningful legislation.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Thank you for your comments on that, and yeah, you know,
the County's jurisdiction is from the high-water mark up. So our attempt to put some
regulations on this or permitting, or yeah, starts from the-MR. PARSONS: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --high-water mark. So it is for us to encourage our State
representatives to do from the high-water mark down into the ocean.
MR. PARSONS: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: But thank you for being here and for your comments.
MR. PARSONS: Thank you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any other questions? Seeing none, thank you. Albert Young
followed by Edwin Young.
MR. A. YOUNG: Howzit, Council Members, thank you for letting me speak. I just want to say
that I grew up here 35 years. I've seen the fish get depleted. I would enjoy for yes to this
bill, and we are depleting all our resources. We need trees to keep Hawaii tropical, we're
taking all that away. We're taking our water away, and wouldn't you like to keep
Hawaii, Hawaii? We all live here, we all share the island. Let's keep Hawaii, Hawaii,
not take away anymore. Please I would like that, yes to the bill. Thank you very much.
Aloha.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you, Mr. Young. Ed Young followed by Ali Young.
MR. E. YOUNG: Good morning, my name is Edwin Young, and that was my son that just got
through speaking and my daughter is gonna follow me speaking. And I passed out to
each one of you folks this HRS 174C. These are the Hawaii Revised Status [sic]
pertaining to freshwater — the flow of the water from the mountain to the ocean. Now I
grew up in Hana all of my life, and my daughter and my son when they were little, I
taught them how to dive. They would be on the surfboard and I would take them out
with goggles and I would go down and I say watch I'm gonna get some lobster, I'm
gonna get some squid or uhu or stuff like that, and so they watch and today they're avid,
avid water, water people.
And, you know, it's so important to, to have our fish and stuff in abundance like in old
Hawaii was when the Hawaiians regulated the amount of fish you could take and the time
that you could take the fish and how much you could take, yeah, and just for
consumption. It should be like the man said over here like Mac Poepoe, you know, on
Molokai over there. He does same thing and he's trying to educate the people on how
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important it is to have a system whereby nobody goes down there and, and takes for
commercial purposes, because our, the, the fish is just limited in the ocean.
And now getting to an estuary, how important an estuary is to the abundance of fish that
was in the ocean. I had the opportunity of attending the Honolulu Institute of Marine
Biology in Coconut Island in Honolulu for, for a year, and I learned a lot about the, the
flow of freshwater into the ocean at the muliwais and stuff like that. Those are known as
like estuaries, and estuaries are like nurseries for all marine life. Now you know how
small one fish egg is when the thing is . . . (inaudible). . . and the fish are born they're that
small. And when you're diving in the ocean they're all around you but they're
transparent. They're almost like glass, you can see right through them. And at this stage,
they're just floating in the water column like a baby. You cannot walk it, you have to
carry him, right. And these baby fishes, they live on algae, which is made up of
planktons, and specifically, they live on zooplankton and phytoplankton. Zooplankton is
one-celled animal and phytoplankton is one-celled vegetable. And this is what all your
baby marine life live on, this is like their milk. Like when we're little, we all drink milk,
and then we get bigger then the Chinese going eat his rice, the Hawaiian going eat his
poi. Well, it's same thing with the shrimp and the other fishes. The shrimp will live for
maybe about two, three weeks floating around in the water column then he attach himself
to the bottom, and then he'll start eating hard food.
And now getting back to the freshwater thing, this is the thing, the, the...what I passed
out to you folks. This is HRS 174C-101, yeah, and is...this is the, this is the State Law
now and, you know, nobody supposed to break these laws. And the traditional customary
rights of ahupuaa tenants who are descendants of Hawaiian natives and . . . (inaudible).. .
Anyway, what this thing says is that you have to leave enough water in the river so that
the Hawaiians can propagate itself, but also so that the marine life can live.
And the next one is another HRS and this one is kind of like it got kind of blurred, but it
also says inside here the State Water Code shall liberally interpret to obtain maximum use
of the waters of the State for the purposes of domestic uses, aquaculture uses, irrigation,
agricultural, power development and so on. However, adequate provisions shall be made
for the protection of traditional and customary Hawaiian rights, the protection and the
procreation of fish and wildlife, and the maintenance of proper ecological balance.
You know, and I was driving out this morning and all the rivers from Hana all the way
out to Keanae, in fact Huelo, but I cannot see 'em, are all bone dry. You know, and, and,
you know, they just...the Water Commission was supposed to release waters to all the
rivers. They released some, but so little bit it's like Makapipi, the one that's by lower
Nahiku over there. I drive past that and there's water coming down, but it's so little bit
that it goes right under the bridge and makai of the bridge. The thing cannot even flow
anymore. There's nothing, so the river is bone dry. Now the most sickening one of all is
Honomanu. Now Honomanu used to flow 24/7, and that you used to see the biggest
schools of akule in that bay and mullet and stuff.
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Like Keanae everybody knows where Keanae is, right? Okay. In Keanae, you going
translate that into English. Keanae means literally means the mullet. There was so much
mullet swimming around over there because of all the freshwater coming down that the
mullet has all disappeared because of all the rivers that have been stopped, you know,
now. And Waikamoi, Waikamoi doesn't flow anymore, and Waikamoi translated into
Hawaiian is the Chief of Waters and there's nothing. And the DLNR is not doing
anything about it because here's their law right here, yeah, the State Water Code, and
these guys are like the police, they carry guns and everything like that and they supposed
to be protecting us, protecting the water rights and everything and they haven't. You
know, I confront them tons of times,-MR. KANESHINA: Six minutes.
MR. E. YOUNG: --but anyway, I know I hear this thing over here, and anyway what I wanted to
say was that I, I support this bill, and I don't want to see anymore fish taken from the
ocean, because 90 percent of our water is being taken from the mountains and so
90 percent of our fish has disappeared. Not from overfishing and stuff like that but just
due to the lack of freshwater flowing down to the ocean. Freshwater, all limu seaweed
grows on freshwater, it doesn't saltwater grow on them. It grows on freshwater and
without the freshwater, the limu disappeared. The limu disappear, all your manini, your
pala, your reef fish disappear, then all your predatory fish disappear because there's
nothing for them to eat — the ulua, the uku, the kahala and all of that. But anyway, I
totally support this bill and I don't want anymore fish taken out of the Hawaii waters to,
you know, it's gotta be, we have to protect our, our oceans and our resources and
everything. And I congratulate the Maui County for doing...by passing this bill what the
State is supposed to do and protect. But anyway, thank you very much for letting me
speak and I really appreciate this and it's a privilege to speak before you people.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you, Mr. Young. I, I, I gotta say that Skippy and I grew up together,
we surfed together, and not because you came from Hana and your family is here, that we
allowed you to speak longer. But I think, you know, Gladys was talking about her
husband and, and going and looking for manini and stuff and how it's all disappearing,
but thanks for the education. Any questions for Skippy? Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I'll use the rest of his 12 minutes.
. . .(Laughter). . .

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aloha, Skippy, and thank you for coming all the way from
Hana to be here this morning. And, you know, as we grew up in Hana, I think the
importance of our learning was from our makua, our parents and also from our kupuna,
our grandparents generation, as they taught us about being good conservationists of our
resources which included the ocean. And we were taught then that, you know, the
juvenile fish, we would not catch, to let it grow to be bigger, and those that we caught
that were female fish and had eggs in them, we also put those back, same with the
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lobsters. So you're, you're well respected as a waterman in Hana. Both for surfing, for
canoeing, for fishing, you know, the akule and so forth. So where you live in Honomaele
and the Ulaino coastline area of Hana, what has been your observations along the reefs of
that area? As far as what remember...what we remember being young and going and
spearfishing for food for the table and, and just, you know, snorkeling sometimes to look
at the resources that we had in our oceans. What is your experience from when we were
young until now in the change of that ocean environment especially as it relates to this
bill regarding our beautiful tropical juvenile fishes?
MR. E. YOUNG: Okay, and thank you for that question. Like I say, 90 percent of our water has
disappeared so about 90 percent of our fish has disappeared. And not only me because I
overheard Jim, I talked to Jimmy Perry who also comes from Ulaino area too, and he said
he agreed the same thing. You know, I did not tell him anything and he said that, gee
man, Ulaino look like one desert now because he grew up over there too and he
remembers how much fish there was there. And, but since the '90, he said Ulaino looks
like a desert and he estimated like between 80 and 90 percent of the fish has disappeared.
You know, the manini and the pala they would come up with the waves and then go back
with the waves. The thing look like, look like rubbish in the ocean. Now I, you know,
when I used to throw net before and catch like about maybe 30, 40 like that easy. Then
on my way home I would maiele to Papa Lona, Uncle, you know, gramp,
Uncle Sol Hoopai and stuff like that and I'd end up at home maybe with about six or
eight fish because these people real, real old and they couldn't fish already so I'd leave to
them. But, you know, Jimmy Perry, the County boss in Hana, you know, he said the
same thing that I just said right there about 80 to 90 percent of the fish is gone and that's
the truth. You know, about 80 to 90 percent of our fish has disappeared-COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah.
MR. E. YOUNG: --and that's mostly due from not from overfishing or anything but due to the
lack of the freshwater flowing into the ocean.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And I appreciate you bringing up the importance of
the...our muliwai, the estuaries,-MR. E. YOUNG: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --and without the flow of water through that estuaries into
the ocean, we damage, we injure our muliwais and the place that are the nurseries for the
juvenile fishes and aquatic life. But thank you for all your perspectives being that you're
so close in, in your daily life of spending time in the ocean and in the streams. Thank
you for being here this morning. Thank you for bringing your daughter and your son also
to be here because those are the generations we're trying to protect-MR. E. YOUNG: Yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --and keep our environment as we enjoyed them, but
mahalo. Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you.
MR. E. YOUNG: Okay. Thank you very much.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you, Skippy.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Chair?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Urn... question? Skippy, Sol has a question for you.
MR. E. YOUNG: Alright.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Aloha, Skippy.
MR. E. YOUNG: Howzit, Sol.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you for, for being here as well. I, I
especially appreciate the information that you bring forward, because I think it is
important to acknowledge that Hawaiians understand their resources. Hawaiians have
been responsible for their resources over generations, and I think what you bring to the,
to the table is sort of just a, a retrospect, you know. Give acknowledgment and
recognition for the people who have, for the most part, come to understand these
ecosystems. Some of them should be called Hawaiian scientists, you know, because-MR. E. YOUNG: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: --their knowledge and depth comes from that
kind of practice and experience that somehow we have in, in these times, almost
forgotten about, you know. And maybe what we need to do is what you're saying is
bring back again Hawaiian knowledge, bring back again Hawaiian practice, bring back
again Hawaiian science, bring back again Hawaiian engineering. Because they're all
involved in these ecosystems that have been a part of these islands and the home of
Hawaiian, the Hawaiian people. So I appreciate that, that you're sharing that as a
Hawaiian person because we need Hawaiians to become leaders once more in that
knowledge. And, and begin to, to possess them, begin to reinvigorate them, begin to put
them before us so that the idea of i ka wa ma mua i ka wa ma hope yeah. As we move
forward today, some of what we need to take a look at is what our past has already
established, you know. So, so mahalo for, for coming forward and, and putting that out
before all of us, yeah.
MR. E. YOUNG: Thank you. You know, I was so privileged to have been raised in Hana
amongst Hawaiians because my Hawaiian blood is maybe only my arm here. You know,
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I'm Chinese, Hawaiian, Portuguese, and English blood, but being that raised in Hana, you
know, I learned a lot about Hawaiians because my tutu was almost pure Hawaiian. She
was Hawaiian, English. She was like three-quarter Hawaiian and one-quarter English,
yeah. But, you know, Uncle Sol, pure Hawaiian, Papa Lono, pure Hawaiian, the
Malaikini's, you know, and these, these people had a, had a knowledge and have a
knowledge of the ocean that a lot of us can't even begin to understand. And it doesn't
matter what nationality you are, but as long as you are willing to learn and perpetuate the
Hawaiian culture, because Hawaiians lived in Hawaii for thousands of years and
they...you know, were, were, were great aquaculturist.
Look on Molokai, the fishponds over there, and another guy that well, you know, that is,
is really knowledgeable of what I'm knowledgeable is Walter Ritte Jr. Because he was
going to the Honolulu Institute of Marine Biology when I was going there, and you see
what he's doing on Molokai over there, yeah. He trying to revive a lot of those fishponds
and everything which is a plus, and if, if the, the scientist and everything could look back
and see what the Hawaiians knew, they would learn so much instead of just learning what
western scientists learned, you know. But what we both can learn from each other, yeah,
`cause I wouldn't know nothing about phytoplankton and zooplankton if I didn't go to
Honolulu Institute Marine Bio, but incorporate all of this together, we...I'm sure we can
bring all the fish back into the ocean again, yeah. But like I said, I fully support this bill.
And thank you very much, I used an hour already.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: And then just one more thing, Skippy. You
know the idea that you bring the phytoplankton and the zooplankton to, to the forefront,
you know, to help others understand. There are places that it's already mentioned within
our culture. The kumulipo talks about all of these, these creatures and all-MR. E. YOUNG: Okay. Okay. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: --of these animals that support the Hawaiian
understanding of creation and it's already recorded, you know, as part of our genealogy.
So, so mahalo, keep up the good work.
MR. E. YOUNG: Thank you very much.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Skippy, Gladys has a question for you. Gladys?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. And thank you very much for
being here this morning. I'm glad that our Chair is very generous in how we conduct
ourselves here with testimony because I really want to thank you for, for doing what you
did today. You know, my husband is native Hawaiian. You know Sherman Baisa, he
spent a lot of time in Hana, and was.. .
MR. E. YOUNG: Oh, okay, yeah, I remember him.
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: He did a lot of net fishing and he has really strong feelings about
this bill, but he won't come here to testify. But I think if he were to come he probably
say the same things that you're saying this morning. His attitude is why should anyone
be allowed to take the babies out of the water when fishermen are regulated by very strict
rules about how many you can take and how big they are and whatever. So he really
feels that, you know, this, this is really important that why should people be allowed to
take as much as they want when they want and then fishermen be held to standards about
what size and when they can take and seasons and all that. It's not fair,-MR. E. YOUNG: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --it's really not fair. And I also wanted to thank you for bringing
up the importance of the knowledge that people gain just by living Hawaiian, by living
Hawaiian. You know, we had a big discussion here not too long ago about whether
people that do not have book degrees and knowledge should serve on, you know, making
laws and on commissions. And I really feel that people like yourself are treasures
because you have knowledge that you cannot get out of a book. So I wanted to say thank
you, thank you very much.
MR. E. YOUNG: Thank you, thank you very much you both.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Jo Anne?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: And, and I do have a question. Last time, and I don't believe
you were here when we had this at the Council level.
MR. E. YOUNG: No, I wasn't, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: One of the things that was spoken about was a group or a
taskforce, people all coming together and sharing their knowledge. And I wonder if you
would be interested in participating in this, 'cause I think what you bring to the table is
really important. Do you have any interest whatsoever in helping us because that group
is actually gonna look at what we're doing and make sure that it's done in a pono way?
MR. E. YOUNG: Yeah, I would be honored.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, alright.
MR. E. YOUNG: I, I mean what I know is like little bit. You know, when you go to Hana,
there's like...before you get to Hana ballpark, there's a grass shack overlooking Hana
Bay, that's the Akule Hale, but that's my classmates and my family along with Bill John,
you know, and that, that's all they talk about is fishing everyday. And these, these people
are, are real knowledgeable about not scientific kind stuff, but just the regular Hawaiian
knowledge of, you know, handed down from their grandfathers and their
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great-grandfathers all the way down like that and, but I would be honored to serve on
your...
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, I really appreciate that and hopefully our Staff or
somebody will be in touch with you to let you know-MR. E. YOUNG: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --a little bit more. But I thank you too also for sharing your
knowledge.
MR. E. YOUNG: Thank, thank you so much for letting me speak.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you.
MR. E. YOUNG: Okay, bye bye.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other questions? Seeing none, thank you. Ali Young followed by
Marjorie Bonar.
MS. YOUNG: Aloha, I'm Ali. Okay, well, everything that I was gonna talk about has been
covered today, but I'd just like to touch on a couple of things. First of all, these are
Hawaiian endemic fish, they are species that evolved here and some of them don't even
have cousins elsewhere in the world. These fish, I mean, I'm in 100 percent in support of
this bill, but these fish don't need to be taken from Hawaii. I mean strictly regulate it, do
what you gotta do, but these fish belong here in Hawaii.
Now on the, on the no education side and the education side what we were...what you
guys were just talking about, you know, it was the UH, I believe, that imported 250...that
released 250 taape in Kaneohe Bay in 1959, you know. What was it, there's a pair of
green conure parrots that were released in Huelo become flocks of over 100 flying around
competing with our endangered birds. Birds that are no longer even found here because
they're extinct. Are we gonna wait till that happens with our endemic fish?
I talked to a taro farmer, he was gonna be here, but he just got out of surgery,
Terry Akuna from Keanae. I had poi from him the other day. It was the best poi I ever
had. And he was talking about this reef fish that these collectors are getting. And he
referred to them and this is, this is a not a classroom educated person, this is a Hawaiian,
that's powerful observation his...like got him the most education around here. He called,
he referred to them as the reef cleaners and they're absolutely right, you know, it's all
connected from the mountain to the deep blue sea, it's all connected. These reef
collectors are catching the reef cleaners. These are the, every little fish has a job in the
ocean and they all relate. The water, the muliwai, the reef cleaners, the big fish that come
in and eat 'em, the fishermen that eat these fish, it's all connected.
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Now this picture might not have anything to do with the topic on the table today. This is
a turtle with a tumor. I took a picture of him the other day out in the water. This is an
indication that our reefs are sick that our reefs are not healthy. There's something going
on, so not only--I'm jumping around from subject to subject--but not only do our fish
have to fight invasive species like roi, toau, taape, that were introduced by a highly
classroom educated naturalist, but they have to fight pollution, reef collectors, their
natural predators and their invasive species. Did I cover everything? And the lack of
water coming down from the mountain.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Humans.
MS. YOUNG: Yeah, humans, humans the number one cause of the decline of an endemic
animal. Endemic animals are isolated and they're called endemic because they are
species that evolved in an isolated place. Humans are the only ones that make them
vulnerable is because of their ideas. In 1961, a naturalist, a highly educated natural...a
classroom educated naturalist, planted the first miconia plant in Wahiawa Botanical
Gardens that has cost the Maui Invasive Species, us taxpayers, immense amount of
money fighting that mistake. That is a classroom naturalist so that's what I have to think
about those naturalist and the classroom education, you have a lot to learn from
everybody here. A lot of the people that are with fish in their blood, generations upon
generations from Maui. Anyways, all of my stuff has been covered, but thank you very
much and I do support the bill.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you, Ali. Any questions? Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman Ali, mahalo for being here with
your dad and your brother. And being a water person that you are also like your dad and
your brother, in, in your snorkeling or being around the reefs of Hawaii, and mostly I
guess of Hana, have you also observed as other testifiers in the decrease and the depleting
of the juvenile tropical fishes around our reefs?
MS. YOUNG: Absolutely, absolutely. You know, and what really gets to me is the stories. The
stories about the reefs of yesterday, about the surfers dropping in at... in Honomanu or in
Keanae, and seeing the mullet all over below them in the rocks and then I don't see that.
So it's the stories that really got to me. It's my own eyes, but it's also the stories 'cause
yesterday before my time, I hear those stories and that's what really gets to me. And,
and, and this-COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
MS. YOUNG: --this is what our tourists are seeing.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
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MS. YOUNG: You know, what do I say when I go up and we're snorkeling and the tourist says
what's that, what do I tell 'em? You know, I make up stuff. Well, you know, they're like
old dogs sometimes they get up. No, it's from pollution, it's our reefs are sick. I can't
say that.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So I...and I, I think your observations and your connection
of all the assets that we have in our natural resources whether it be at the top of the
mountain to the deep ocean waters, are all connected and depend on each other to survive
in our ecosystems. So thank you for your perspectives, for your presence here this
morning, and your testimony.
MS. YOUNG: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo.
MS. YOUNG: Mahalo.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Anymore questions? Thank you again, Ali. Let the record show
the presence of Councilmember and Committee Member Michael Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair, and I apologize for being late.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Marjorie Bonar followed by Oriana Kalama.
MS. BONAR: Aloha all, and I'm sorry for being redundant, but I think everyone has pretty
much the same passion which is seeing these reefs maintained and restored. I also have
to say it's amusing to me to listen to these stories of great schools of mullet because to
me a mullet is a hair cut. I guess I...they aren't there anymore. I also want to thank, it's
really this Council, previous Council and such because this is all of a whole. The first
step to me was the Plastic Bag Reduction Bill because the primary focus in that was that
those bags we may see blowing around eventually wind up in the water. They're
damaging our reefs. They're damaging our reef life. So it shows that our County has got
the heart to address this tough problem. It's also matter that this, the political will,
because that's what it is in all of them really is there, it really exists on Maui for the good
of us all.
I am mostly concerned, it's obviously I'm...reef protection is a very, very important
factor to me, that this bill be done right. I am glad to see that the amount of time that
you're all putting into this is being spent trying to make sure this is not something left to
tweak by vacuous administrative rules afterwards, but that the real meat is going to be in
whatever this final form takes. But I...it's probably safe to say this Council is really on
board and really appreciates how vital our healthy reefs are. How vital the cleaners are to
keeping those coral heads as that protective buffer between the tsunamis, between the
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storms in our coasts, and how important all of that is now especially in light of what's
happened in the Gulf Coast that we all know. The tourists are gonna be coming here for
the experience that's now gonna be denied them a lot of other places, and the...and it is,
the word is out, it is that, oh, Maui cares and they're gonna take care of theirs so go
support them and that's what I would really, really like to see. Mahalo.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you so much. Any questions? Seeing none, thank you.
Oriana Kalama, she represents Ocean Defender Hawaii as the President. Good Morning,
Oriana.
MS. KALAMA: Good morning, everyone. First of all, I have to say that I have no words that
express the gratitude for you guys to be taking this bill into consideration. And I have a
quote that I dedicated for you not done by me. And it's never doubt that a small group of
thoughtful committed citizens can change the world. Indeed it is the only thing that ever
has. And I dedicate that to you guys and to all of you guys who are protecting the fish.
Now the last time I was here, I was deeply moved by the words of our last
Queen Liliuokalani spoken through the mouth of Wayne Nishiki. When I went home that
night, I wanted to learn more about her and what her legacy has been to our culture, our
Hawaiian culture. It led me to the kumulipo, and what it is and it's the translation of the
creation of the world by the Hawaiian culture. This is powerful, this is thousands of
years old. Why? In the second verse of the first era, we have 16 eras in the kumulipo.
Shellfish is mentioned. Everything from the mountain to the sea is attached. We are the
guardians of this land. We are the guardians of the aina and that is our job and we forgot.
The second verse says men are Waiololi, women by Waiolola. It says the kumulipo
grows in the sea, that was born in the sea and grows in the sea, is guarded by the--I'm
sorry I forgot the name of the seaweed it's kind of complicated--oh, that the Limukele
was guarded by the Ekele who grows in the forest. That is the connection that we have
with the aina. What would the queen be thinking right now of us? Right? We are taking
the right step though right now, let's protect and guard what's ours.
Okay, the ocean gives us so much; recreation, we surf, we canoe, we dive. It gives us
food. What else do we need from the ocean? Let's, let's, let's leave our creatures in the
ocean where they belong. Now I brought my tools of information education, and this,
and this is what it is. I've taken people snorkeling for 15 years. I've taken deaf, mute,
people in wheelchairs, really fat people, people that never swam before and this is how I
educate them. This is a little tool, videos. Why do we need to take our fish from the
ocean? To put them in tanks when we can just go, go out and enjoy. That's all I have to
say today. Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you so much, Oriana.
MS. KALAMA: You're welcome.
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CHAIR NISHIKI: Any questions? Seeing none, thank you. I just, I just want to state for the
record, you know, you quoted...she quoted myself as saying something from the Queen,
but that statement of course was given when Sol Kaho'ohalahala gave the opening
statements and it touched me so much that I felt I had to repeat it. So again, through Sol,
again, thank you. And that's how it started me saying it. The last testifier unless there is
someone else wanting to testify and you can come up and later on sign up at the table is
Marilia Pascua.
MS. PASCUA: Yes, thank you. I'm Marilia Pascua. Thank you for letting me speak. My name
is Marilia Pascua; I've been living here for 15 years. I attended King Kekaulike High
School. I first moved here with my sister. She has kids and they are of Hawaiian descent
so I'm here to support the bill so that they one see...they can one day see the fish how
everybody else has enjoyed them.
My sister taught me to love the ocean, to be one with the ocean, to surf, snorkel. I also
worked in the Lanikai, which is a snorkeling boat out of the Maalaea Harbor. And I saw
firsthand how happy the tourists they are when they see the fish interacting with each
other. When they see them in their natural habitat, they see them eating and playing and
it's very exciting for them. Many of them come back year after year just so that they can
go to Molokini and see this fish. Because, wow, this is a protected, you know, marine
environment, you can't step on the reef and they're really excited about that.
So now I work currently as an entertainer in hotels like...such as the Ritz and the Westin
here in Maui, and I see tanks in the lobby, lots of saltwater tanks in the lobby which are
now habitated [sic] with like one or two fish. And it makes me really sad because I know
that at some point that was twice or three times as many fish in those tanks. So I see
them be there alone and to me, they look sad and I feel sad. That makes me sad because I
know that not only were these tanks once full with this fish that died, but they're gonna
fill them again with more fish that they're gonna catch. And they probably will not
survive as well. The other that makes me sad is that when I see tourists walk by the
tanks, they don't pay attention to them so these tanks are there pretty much in vain. So
tourists are walking by these tanks and people walk by the tanks and really they have no
need to be there when like my sister said, you...the tourists are allowed to go snorkeling
this is what they're here for, you know, to, to enjoy Hawaii waters and to be out in the
natural environment. To see the fish interact with each other not sitting in a tank alone
dying. So it's really sad for me.
And I know that tourism is what keeps Hawaii economy alive and I believe that the fish
are the major attraction. You know like I'm an entertainer, you know, when you go to a
concert, you see, you know, you go for the main attraction. Yeah, there's surf and there
is the mountains and there's something, but to really be one with the ocean in their
environment and looking at the fish interact with each other and in their house, in their
reef, that's what they're, they're here for I believe. And if, you know, we keep taking
fish like this and with all the other factors that are depleting our oceans of the fish, I
believe that we might lose, you know, a big percentage of the tourists that come here to
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places like Indonesia or the Caribbean where there are a lot of, a lot of fish. So we, I
think, already don't have as much as we used to have or as some other places. So I
believe that is really important for us to take care of what we have now so that we can
continue to have that and continue to have, you know, the tourism and...or that our
economy so survives on that. So I just wanted to say that I fully support this bill and I
thank everybody, and I believe that this Council will do the right thing and set an
example for the rest of the State. Thank you so much.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you so much. Any questions for Marilia? Seeing none, thank you.
Anyone out there wishing to testify that has not signed up? Seeing none, Committee
Members, if there are no objections, the Chair will close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.

. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.. .
CHAIR NISHIKI: We are going to take a recess and then come back and discuss the
amendments before you. So the Committee is in recess till 10:35. Thank you.
. (gavel).. .
RECESS:

10:25 a.m.

RECONVENE: 10:41 a.m.
CHAIR NISHIKI: . . . (gavel). . . Public Service Committee, please reconvene. Again, let the
record show Victorino, Pontanilla, Medeiros, Kaho'ohalahala, Johnson, and Nishiki
present. Excused is Mr. Mateo.
ITEM NO. 25 AQUATIC LIFE ANIMAL CONTROL (C.C. No. 09-337)
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. Right now because of what occurred at our last meeting, and the Chair

got together with Staff, tried to get with all of you and see what you had as far as
proposed amendments. And, and, and then I put Staff to a task and had them take notes
in regards to some of the concerns that were raised also from public testimony. And right
now Scott Kaneshina will provide with you an overview in regards to the changes that we
have proposed, and I'll give the floor to Mr. Kaneshina. Scott?
MR. KANESHINA: Thank you, Chair. So I think it would just be easiest if I go from top to
bottom through the whole bill. So if we turn it to the attached bill at the very, very front
of the page, we'll just...I'll just kind of go through each, each change and describe why
we're proposing the change. So on the first page, you know, you really only have
non-substantive changes. It's just changing, you know, Council, from being caps to
lowercase. The second one is...
CHAIR NISHIKI: 5.26.020, Scott?
- 27 -

PUBLIC SERVICES COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

July 14, 2010

MR. KANESHINA: Yes, correct.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you.
MR. KANESHINA: After discussion with, you know, amongst Staff and after hearing
comments made at the last Council meeting, a lot of people such as, you know, home,
home aquarium owners, hotels, and pet stores, kind of, you know, felt that the, the term
aquarium purposes we had in there was a little broad, and that it, it, it may affect them
and it, just the way it read, it could be misconstrued that they would also need to get
permits if they hold in a state of captivity as pets, if they displayed in public, or if they're
for sale. So we kind of rethought things and said let's take out that whole definition of
aquarium purposes and then just fortify aquatic life operations down at the bottom. And
I'll get to that later.
The, the second thing we did in response to testimony was we are striking the word
mammal from the definition of aquatic life. And that was in response to people bringing
up the point that it might conflict with existing ordinances that we have
regarding...relating to captive...displaying captive mammals. So by doing this, we're
striking mammals and we're also inserting the word saltwater fish. So we're making it
very clear that aquatic life as it pertains to this title refers to saltwater fish, mollusks,
crustaceans, arthropods, invertebrates, coral, et cetera. There was some, you know, some
confusion saying, well, what do you mean by marine, is that whatever so where...we said
saltwater fish, and we also then followed up with saying that inhibits the marine
environment just so it's very clear that it's not relating to koi ponds, freshwater fish,
et cetera. Okay. So...
CHAIR NISHIKI: Hold on. Bill, everybody on the same page?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Yes.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay, thank you.
MR. KANESHINA: Yeah, Members, at any time if you have any questions just chime in and
I'll try to address them as best as I can.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I, I have a question.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: As we discussed when the testimony was being taken,
you're saying that it would apply only to saltwater fish? Is that what this is saying?
MR. KANESHINA: That's correct.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, and so how would we address, Mr. Chairman, and
Mr. Kaneshina, fish that are in estuaries? How do you consider them saltwater if they're
in brackish or freshwater environments?
MR. KANESHINA: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah, go ahead.
MR. KANESHINA: Member Medeiros, for the, for the...as far as the scope of this ordinance
goes, it's pertaining to people that keep these types of aquatic life...for in the state of
captivity as pets. Excluded from that are people that are fishing for sustenance or bait or
human consumption or for the sale of consumption.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
MR. KANESHINA: So, you know, you're example about the people going with their gill nets in
the estuaries, it's a, it's a valid concern, but it's kind of out of the scope of this ordinance,
because that has to deal more with the actual, you know, DLNR rules in...of catching
fish for food. If they go into the estuaries now with nets, I mean I don't know what the
regulations are on the size of the nets et cetera, but they're catching it for food. You
know, if it's the aholehole or something like that that swims in and out. So it, it really
doesn't matter as far as this ordinance goes if it's brackish or salt or fresh.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. But,-MR. KANESHINA: Because this only deals with...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --yeah. We're, we're not sure if they're there to only catch
food, fish for food. Many of our really juvenile fishes as was described by Mr. Young
today, are tropical fish that are beautiful and they, they find their protection in estuaries
until they grow to be larger. So my concern is that we look, we, you know, not consider
them as being covered under this ordinance. And, and, Mr. Chairman, you know, I'll
follow your lead on this and if...but I, I just want to raise that concern and be sure it's on
the record that saltwater, I mean, fish in the ocean are also fish in estuaries. Yeah,
whether they're larger fish like aholehole-MR. KANESHINA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --or if they're little fish-MR. KANESHINA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --so I just want to raise that concern. Thank you,
Mr. Chair.
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MR. KANESHINA: I guess the question is I,
maybe defer to Corporation Counsel to kind
of opine as to if, when we use the term saltwater fish, if that would also apply to brackish
water so the kind of water found in the estuary.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Correct.
MR. KANESHINA: So...
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Ueoka, if you need to do some research, you're not ready to give any
type of legal opinion, that is fine.
MR. UEOKA: Yeah, I'm not aware of the difference between a brackish water fish or a
saltwater fish and how to differentiate. I can say there is a definition of marine life in the
Hawaii Revised Statutes, and it again speaks to saltwater fish, shellfish, mollusks,
crustaceans, coral, or other marine animals including any part, product, egg or offspring
thereof or seaweeds or other marine plants including any part, product, seed or root
thereof. So I'm not sure if...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mr Chairman, yeah, -CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah, this is for...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --okay, I, I realize that and so, you know, because I think
it's been raised by the testifiers and many of the Members of this Committee about
needing to have something that we vote on and, and, you know, send forth. I'm willing
to... if that will cause the process to slow down, I'd be willing to look at it at a later, later
point. If it's, you know, indeed affected by any kind of ordinance at this time. So I'll
follow your lead on this, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah, don't forget now what, what you bring up is important, but this is for-COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
CHAIR NISHIKI: --reporting.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right. Okay.
CHAIR NISHIKI: So if you see that this is something that these people are actually taking,
capturing and then selling-COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Uh-huh.
CHAIR NISHIKI: --then perhaps we need to do some research on it.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah, and, and because the jurisdiction is not very clear all
the time because estuaries, you know, high-water marks go into estuaries and become
under the jurisdiction of DLNR Aquatic Division and the State. So I'll, I'll follow your
lead on this, Mr. Chairman, as, as far as, you know, what we're looking at right now.
Mahalo.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. Any other questions in this area? Jo Anne, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and I understand what Mr. Medeiros is saying,
but if Jeff could look at the possibility of perhaps what was being addressed was endemic
species of fish that inhabit both, you know, fresh and saltwater that, you know, live in the
estuaries, because if there could be an additional inclusion of the endemic species.
Because I understand what, what Mr. Medeiros is saying is that they go into both, you
know, it starts in one and then ends up in the other. So it's unclear, but if we can include
that, which seems really important for some of the testifiers, if that could be included as,
as an additional part of that definition I think it might help.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you, Jo Anne. Any other comments in this area?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah. Chair?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Sol?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah. I guess, you know, as I'm trying to follow
up on the same line of questions here. This bill is, is creating a distinction then by the
term aquatic life and by our definition that we're referencing only those things that are in
saltwater.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: That is the distinction?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: And, and therefore, when we're talking about,
you know, the muliwai or we're talking about the fact that there are endemic species of
oopu, as an example, that spawn.. in their spawning cycle, will spend part of that in the
ocean and in the muliwai. That they're somehow not included with this because we
relegate them to being stream or freshwater species, but in fact they do go into to both
salt and freshwater. So I'm just wondering whether or not in the bill then we should not
make a provision for endemic species of fishes that are, you know, that use both salt and
fresh, and we're not only defining aquatic as meaning saltwater, yeah. And I...that's
where I would say maybe another kind of provision needs to be given consideration here
in Hawaii, you know.
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CHAIR NISHIKI: I see both of you looking. Does anyone wish to respond? Jeff?
MR. UEOKA: Mr. Kaho'ohalahala, I believe initially the term aquatic, aquatic life in the
Hawaii Revised Statutes refers to freshwater or marine environment.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay.
MR. UEOKA: I believe to settle some of the confusion over whether this applies to koi ponds or
I don't know what other kinds of freshwater fish you can catch in Hawaii for...but I
believe that's why it was removed or not taken up.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, that's why I want to make a distinction
between what is endemic.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Endemic.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: You know, what are endemic species of
freshwater, saltwater fish, you know, that's different from the koi that doesn't have that
same, you know, concern, you know.
MR. KANESHINA: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Scott, go ahead.
MR. KANESHINA: In, in our preliminary...in our research of this entire topic, we did look at
estuaries and we did find that specifically the oopu, and all their relatives, are actually
according to HRS, they're prohibited from being taken, period. So-COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Maybe...
MR. KANESHINA: --but on a, on a, on another note, sorry, excuse me, but could we possibly
insert in the second line of, excuse me, the third line of aquatic life after marine so that it
reads inhibits the marine or brackish water environment.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
MR. KANESHINA: Just a suggestion.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Well, I'm just wondering, Chair, if there's a
provision in this HRS that prohibits the, the taking of endemic oopu then maybe that
section could also be placed within this so as to cover that portion by other...by State
statute?
MR. KANESHINA: Urn...
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COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: To reference that so.
MR. KANESHINA: Again, we can't, we can't prohibit the collection of the fish, period. This is
just...
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah, there's no prohibition in this bill. Don't forget now because this bill...
MR. KANESHINA: We...we're preempted.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: But then when you're talking about the endemic
oopu then, you're talking about a prohibition?
MR. KANESHINA: That's, that's the State took that stance, it's HRS [sic] 13-100-2.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.
MR. KANESHINA: Prohibits the taking of any type of oopu for any purpose.
CHAIN NISHIKI: There is a state law. You said that that does that already so, so is that true?
MR. KANESHINA: Yes, it's in Title 13's...
CHAIR NISHIKI: So then it is covered in the prohibition.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.
MR. KANESHINA: The, the State does have that authority to prohibit collection and they took,
took that stance in 13-100-1.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.
CHAIR NISHIKI: But if you need more clarification, we can look at it.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: We just wanted to make sure we're inclusive,
but if the State-CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: --covers that basis then I, I guess that's...that
that's fine, you know.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And, and the State law that exist, it's specific just to the
oopu species? Oh, well, I guess they're looking at it right now, Mr. Chairman. And, and
I... Mr. Chairman, while they looking at it-CHAIR NISHIKI: You know what,—
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --or if they have a response?
CHAIR NISHIKI: --you know what, we'll defer this item because they can do some research in
the meantime.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Let's move on, away-COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
CHAIR NISHIKI: --from this area-COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
CHAIR NISHIKI: --unless there are other concerns.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah. Okay. Let's move on.
MR. KANESHINA: Okay. The fourth change we're making...we're proposing to make is in
the definition of aquatic life operations. This was also after testimony about, you know,
home aquariums, hotels, pet stores, that participate in some of the activities so, you know,
they might hold aquatic life in captivity, but they have no intention of selling as pets or
they go and collect and they store it in their own tanks, but they don't sell it. Or they
hold it and then sell it as pets, but they don't harvest, hold and collect. They don't
participate in all three of the activities. So what this amend...this proposed amendment
does is it makes it very clear that in order to be considered an aquatic life operation and
subject to this part of the Code, you need to harvest, hold/ transport aquatic life, and sell
them. You need to do all three. And that, that we think would, you know, for example,
pet stores that, you know, they have the fish, they buy it from a wholesaler and then they
sell it to other people, they wouldn't be under this scope. People that go the beach and
maybe catch a couple fish and take it back to their tank at home, but have no intent of
selling it, they would be...they wouldn't be in this scope. Also like the roi roundup that
the guys go out and eradicate the invasive species, but they don't keep 'em in captivity or
sell 'em as pets so they would...it wouldn't apply to them. So we, we think this is a good
fix to kind of reduce the unintensive, unintended consequences that was brought up at last
Council meeting.
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CHAIR NISHIKI: Understanding that you have to do all three and then you would have to do
the reporting. If you don't do all three, you don't have to report. Got it? Move on, thank
you.
MR. KANESHINA: Number five, kind of goes down to financial interest, it was brought up in
the Council meeting why there was a need for the names of dependent children to be
brought up on the application. You know, we took this from the right statutes as well,
and it, it does have some wiggle room as far as what this, this body says is necessary. So
we, we went ahead and we're proposing that we strike dependent children from a
requirement of financial interest.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Despite that it is in HRS because there were some concerns, we decided to be
a little sensitive and eliminate it. Any questions or concerns? Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah. Independent children defined under this would be
what ages? Or is that.. .
CHAIR NISHIKI: We're eliminating it now.
MR. KANESHINA: We're striking it.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Oh, okay. Okay.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah, but I wanted to know, yeah, what was the, you know,
if State law says independent children is 18 and below or what. Okay. Thank you,
Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR NISHIKI: We're just striking it so, I, I thought maybe they may not be anymore
discussion on it, but Jo Anne, you have something?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah. And, and my only question was like because of the
same thing that I think Mr. Medeiros is thinking it's like, well, you could be age 70, and,
you know, your children are not, you know, they're not dependent on you anymore. But
anyway, I, I, I mean, I just was wondering by an individual or member of the individual's
family. You know, that was kind of my fix. So I don't know if that flies or that doesn't
fly.
MR. KANESHINA: It was responses, specifically, testimony that said what do my children
have anything to do with this? Why do I need to disclose their names? That's up for
discussion, but we, we, we just decided to...you proposed to strike it, but...
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Well, you know, the only thing I just said by, by an
individual or a member, or a member of the individual's family, you know, so-MR. KANESHINA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --I don't know. It's fine. I'll just leave it.
MR. KANESHINA: Okay.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Move on.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Chair, I have a question?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Kaho' ohalahala?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Where is this term being used in the bill itself
and does it only include direct spouse or is there an opportunity for a partnership? So I
just wanted to see where the...
MR. KANESHINA: It's used under the permitting requirements under 5.26.040(B)(2); names,
addresses of all persons with financial interest in the business. So it's, it's fairly broad.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: But then in the definition we're saying that it's
limited only to an individual or spouse then.
MR. KANESHINA: That's currently how it's worded.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, so if we were to have partnerships who
were not related in anyway other than a partnership, then how does that fit?
MR. KANESHINA: The, the way that I read it in per... in the permitting requirement it says the
name and addresses of all persons with a financial interest in the business. And then
financial interest just means an interest held by an individual or an individual spouse. So
it's, it's not saying that the person applying needs to have a spouse. It's saying that
whoever has a financial interest, that person needs to comply by...it needs to be
disclosed. A person could also mean, you know, any other sort of relationship.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Corporation Counsel, maybe.. .
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Could we have Corporation Counsel comment on that
please?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Ueoka?
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MR. UEOKA: Yeah, generally speaking, the term financial interest, we use it in the... it's in the
Board of Ethics Code. You guys all file your financial disclosure statements every year,
and it's basically, every person who has an ownership interest in the business will have to
put that down on their permit application. In addition, if the person's spouse, and I guess
we're striking dependent children, they could be deemed to have a financial interest if
they have some type of ownership interest in the business also. So they would also have
to be listed.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, so the current definition covers
partnerships?
MR. UEOKA: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, that's all my question is.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Next, harvest.
MR. KANESHINA: Okay. Six changes, harvest, we had to add this definition in because of the
changes we made above, harvest or harvesting means to catch or take aquatic life from
the marine environment. So we just added this one in because we mention it in prior
definitions and we use it throughout the bill.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Move on.
MR. KANESHINA: Okay, under exemptions of 5.26.030, because we're clearly defining now
the three acts, we also...and we're striking aquarium purposes, we also have to, you
know, make it a little clearer who are exempted and so what we're proposing to change is
we're proposing to change it to say, persons who harvest aquatic life to be used for bait
fishing or human consumption or for the sale of human consumption. And this...it's just
a little rewording that we had to do because we struck aquarium purposes, which is where
the prior human consumption note was made.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Next. I think it's the next page.
MR. KANESHINA: Yeah, next page.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Page 3.
MR. KANESHINA: Page 3. And this is the, this is the final one that we're proposing. It was, it
was brought to our attention by our, our Legislative Attorneys that the word organizations
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really should be striked and replaced with persons. That's usually a term that's more
commonly used. And just to clarify, you know, with this exemption, this, this would be
an organization like the Ocean Center, university that does research, so that's why that
exemption is in there, but persons is a little, is a little broader that's why that's in there.
CHAIR NISHIKI: The concern for the Ocean Center and what they gave testimony towards
basically created this language. So pretty much, they are...not pretty much, they are
exempted. That completes the amendments.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR NISHIKI: We'll allow Members to relook or review. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: First of all, I want to thank you and the Staff for doing a
yeoman's job in trying to put together what I, I believe is not a perfect bill, but something
that covers most of the concerns we've heard. But to go back to the, the HRS for the
oopu, I happen to pull it out on the subchapter... Chapter 100 it is here, and the definition
of that chapter and what it prohibits basically says, prohibited activities, no person shall:
fish for, catch, take, injure, or kill any oopu with a gill, draw, drag, cross or seize net. It
also process [sic] ...any process [sic] of gill, drag, or draw or cross or seam nets on or
about a river or estuary bank, the waters where oopu cannot be taken from. Now this is
right out of the HRS [sic], okay. It does not say it cannot be fished, it cannot be used all
of the above. It's right here in Chapter 100. Okay, so there is specific language based
upon that and if you want to research it, you can pull it up, just go to the HRS and go to
DLNR and you can pull this up, but I think you're gonna wanna make sure that this, this,
this confusion about what this meant, this prohibit...prohibits those areas. I think you
can still fish if I read the correctly. It does not say you cannot fish. But you cannot use
drag net, gill nets all these kinds of what I call atrusive [sic] heavy collection of any of
these at the bottom. So I just wanted to draw that to your attention, Chair. So, again, it is
covered under the HRS [sic] and it has penalties that are included with that. Thank you,
Chair.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Kaho'ohalahala or Mr. Medeiros, you've heard the bill. You need more
clarification from Corporation Counsel -COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Well, I, I...
CHAIR NISHIKI: --in regard to what Mr. Victorino pulled out.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah, I just wanted to also ask if I'm not
mistaken, oopu may also be on the endangered species, you know.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Oh.
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COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Because they are, they are the last remaining
endemics of the freshwater streams. So I believe that their condition is endangered so, so
there are other protections perhaps that are Federal protections.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Sol, you believe or you know?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: I don't know that for a fact, but I know that the
condition are, are serious, you know.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Comment?
MR. UEOKA: I'm not, again, same position. I'm not sure if they are endangered.
Mr. Kaho'ohalahala is absolutely correct if they are an endangered species, they are
afforded numerous protections under Federal law. Just a bit of clarification. The HRS
188-43 entitled Hinana and Oopu Taking of, Prohibited. It is unlawful for any person to
fish for or attempt to take any of the fish known as hinana or oopu by means of traps or
weirs. And there's another section in the administrative rules, Hawaii Administrative
Rules for the DLNR which is 13-100, which is the section Mr. Victorino read from. So
just, I wanted to clarify that.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. Questions, Sol or Bill or Gladys? Gladys, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much, Chair. I'm sorry I can't stay much more
than maybe another five minutes, but I did want to make a couple of suggestions, because
I think it's really important when we get this out of Committee this time, we want it to go
all the way. One suggestion was, you know, this is a wonderful, wonderful step in, you
know, letting people know that we don't particularly like what's going on and we want to
stop it. But because it's a licensing or permitting kind of bill, my concern is the
effectiveness of it and that I hope nobody comes to take advantage of this bill now that it
would be a permitted use and they go in and get a permit and if they see some profit
motive in it, then we'll have more people asking for permits. So we have to be careful
we don't have an unintended consequence. You know, when we did the bed and
breakfast bill, to be careful that that didn't happen, we put limits on the bill on the
number of permits. So I wanted to suggest that maybe could that be considered so that,
you know, there isn't the whole rash of people coming in and wanting these permits.
And the second thing that I wanted to suggest was for another possibility for us to try to
stop this. That the Council pass a resolution urging the State to take action on this matter.
Because they're the ones who really need to do it, and you saw in Senator Baker's
testimony that she, you know, agrees that it's something the State should take up. So
maybe a resolution from us urging them to deal with it might be helpful just as another
tool in the toolbox. But those were the two things I wanted to mention.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you, Gladys. And, and, and again, you know, we were time and time
again told by our Corporation Counsel and taking the lead from Mr. Moto that
prohibition or bag limits cannot be initiated and so that's why we are really careful. The
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only thing that again as Senator Roz Baker said, she says I'm hoping that Maui County
can once again take the lead and pave the way to establish a benchmark to protect our
reefs. So I think that we've heard from testimony that they've had and, and couldn't get
certain members of the Legislature to pass any legislation, and so, you know, what you
suggest with a resolution also I think is important. So I thank you for that input.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I'd like you...thank, thank you, Chair,-CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: --for all the work that's been done on this. This is a very, very
important matter. You know the financial, the ecological, the cultural, just the impacts of
what's going on is unconscionable and we gotta figure out how to stop it and thank you
for taking it on.
CHAIR NISHIKI: And, and thank you as a Non-Committee Member for coming and taking the
time to participate and let us know in this Committee today how you feel. Any other
concerns before the Chair is going to entertain a motion to pass on first reading of the
revised bill as distributed this morning?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Jo Anne?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, I, I just wanted to go through, Rene Umberger, had
submitted testimony and I just want to make sure that I...so far I've ticked off the first
four things were addressed. And I also believe five is addressed which is in number
seven, but it doesn't really read, it says permits, it says a number seven under
5.26.040(B)(7), it says an application fee as established in the annual County budget. Is
that the same as the permit fee?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay, let me, let me get to that point. You know, we again, I, I, I, I
mentioned to you just because when we spoke to Kalbert, he would need to do the
administrative actions for this bill, and he said that it would take up to a year when to get
out to the general public and get their input as far as fees are concerned. I really don't
know what Rene is pursuing, but I thought that Administration is going to set these fees
and go out so I did not think it was necessary.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, but we establish,-CHAIR NISHIKI: So that's the reason why.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --we establish annually whatever the permit fees are.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Right.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: The collection of that, of course, would be taken up by
Department of Finance. So I don't see, you know, if I interpret what you're saying, then
it's even though we're putting out the bill, until administrative rules are drafted, it's not
effective?
CHAIR NISHIKI: That is true.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So...I guess, you know, that's kind of troublesome. I guess
it's part of the process, but, and so that would be also the drafting and in fact I think this,
this bill principally says though that, you know, it regulates the permit, it regulates the
people, that are coming in and getting these, you know, they are required to report the,
the...I guess the numbers and what not. But there's no limitation then on the numbers,
are you saying that that would be developed within the administrative rules?
CHAIR NISHIKI: No. Let me, let me, let me get clear. When we talk about limitation or bag
limits, we had tried to do that because of some public testimony and seeing that that may
be a way to curtail the excessive taking. But I'll let Jeff explain why Corporation
Counsel said that this was going beyond what the Council could do in regards to bag
limits. Jeff?
MR. UEOKA: Essentially, a County ordinance would be preempted by State law. HRS sets up
guidelines for DLNR to set the bag limits for fish in the State.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, so I guess when we're looking though at collections,
you know, you can refer that it is bag limits, but then when you're looking at collections,
just like in ocean rec activities permits, you can only have so many activities. You know,
like in other words, if you got one permit for one beach area, it covers certain activities
and you have to have a separate permit for each one of those particular activities. So are
you saying that that's not possible within this?
MR. UEOKA: I could...if I understand your statement correctly, I think the distinction is there's
not necessarily a State law covering what goes on...in, on, or over the County beach
parks. Whereas, there is a State law talking about bag limits. That, that would be the
distinction.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. But if we're engaged in issuing permits, follow me
through on this.
MR. UEOKA: We are engaged in issuing permits for business activity occurring-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes.
MR. UEOKA: --on... in Maui County.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Right. So when we issue a permit within either this Council
or administrative rules, we can say that a permit...we're not putting bag limits, but we're
saying, okay, you can have one permit per business and that permit will cover the
collection of "x" number, you know. So in other words what we're doing...are you...if
as the one person you're gonna have if, if, if we said that for every fish collected, you
know, or for every 500 fish collected or 400 fish collected, you, you have to have one
permit. We're not putting a limit on, on the actual number, but we're putting a limit on
what's covered under a permit. If you understand, that is a distinction.
MR. UEOKA: There, there is a distinction there. You are correct. It seems very similar to a
collection limit though.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah.
MR. UEOKA: It seems like you're really on that fine line.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, but until, you know, I mean it's realistic though,
because when we establish permit fees, if you have a greater amount of work. Let's say
somebody's got a business that maybe has ten employees and they're engaged in
collecting or whatever. I mean I'm exaggerating, of course, but let's say that's the
situation. Now you come in and you say, okay, there's a smaller business and maybe
he's just got one man operation. He's not involved in, you know, maybe just selling to a
few local people who don't want to go out and get fish for their own tanks. So you're
dealing with two types of activities, one, which requires greater oversight, which could
have potentially a higher fee than another kind of business that has very little oversight
and a much smaller fee. So I guess what I'm asking is what authority does the Council
then have to regulate the number of permits issued? If so, is...can more than one permit
be issued to that individual 'cause we don't address permit limitations I don't believe
here. And is that within the Council's purview or does that have to be addressed strictly
in admin rules? I know I've asked you a lot of things, but, but, but you understand why
I'm asking it?
MR. UEOKA: I understand where you're coming from here. Essentially, we, we can't prohibit,
you understand that?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I understand that.
MR. UEOKA: So if,-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah.
MR. UEOKA: --I'm not sure if you set a limit on the number of business permits Maui County
issues, if at some point it could become prohibitive to engage in the operation. The HRS
again in the aquarium, basically, that...the permit you need from the State. In that
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section of the HRS, it does speak of collecting the fish for sale so we shouldn't impede
that either,-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MR. UEOKA: --you know. As far as setting a limit on the number of permits, you know, we
can, or I'm sorry, not the limit on the number of permits, but the cost of a permit for
varying ranges of activity I think that's what you meant. By all means, we can look into
the language. We'd have to see the specific language to view it or reconcile it with the
law.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah. And, and the only reason, Mr. Chair, I'm asking this
is because of the situation that we did experience with ocean rec activities permits,
because it has gotten, you know, if you just say there's no limit on the number of permits
and then no limit on the number of beach parks that people can operate, which is kind of
the way it was before. You know, just asking the question because it's gonna
come up, and I personally don't think that the number of people that we have from all
that I've heard here in Maui County even, is really the problem. It could be people
collecting from outside of Maui County. I, I just don't know, I have no way of telling
that, but I want to make sure that with what Ms. Umberger's saying is, you know, like
she refers to the quantity of marine life purchased from any operator permitted under this
chapter. She does refer to that under number seven. So I just, you know, I, I put it out
there, but I really think that we should look at limiting the number of permits issued as
Ms. Baisa referenced.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Jeff, you have any answers to what we can do legislatively? I know
administratively they're going to deal with the fees and things of this sort.
MR. UEOKA: I guess we'd...I'd want to see the exact language that is being proposed for the,
you know, the limitation on the number of permits issued, and yeah, not sure,
we'd have to look at it carefully.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. 'Cause my understanding is we can be more
restrictive, but we can't really impede.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Prohibit.
MR. UEOKA: Yeah, what I, what I meant by that was, eventually, let's say you say there's five
permits available.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MR. UEOKA: You issue the five permits. The sixth man or woman or collector that comes in
can't operate a business in Maui County, you're basically prohibiting them from
operating due to lack of permit-- 43 -
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MR. UEOKA: --which may be preempt, you know, may be contradictory to State law I should
say.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Well, how about I, I guess because we can't regulate
the number of...well, I guess, looking at the quantity, you know, issue which is
what Ms. Umberger's raising. So you're saying that we can't even do that?
MR. UEOKA: Again, I'd want to see the specific language, but it may be contradictory with the
intent of the State law to allow individuals to do this. There's no limitation on the
number of permits...aquarium, you know, those aquarium fish collector permits issued
by the DLNR.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah. Hmmm.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair'?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, I, you know, what can I tell you, Mr. Chair? I would like
an answer to that only because I don't want to open up Pandora's Box. And if, if we can
put a limitation of some sort to just address the problem, I would rather do it that way,
because then it's just like ocean rec activities permits in terms of the parallel. You have
people that would come in and operate legally and legitimately and follow all the rules.
And then you, you have the ability if they don't follow the rules, they're either not gonna
get their permit renewed or they're going to get fined or some other consequence will
result. So there is an...there...they could lose their permit if they don't adhere to the
rules. My question is what happens with the guys outside of the law who don't have the
permits? How, how are we addressing that issue because obviously these guys, you
know, from all intents and purposes, they don't seem to be the ones that are the problem,
it's the illegal ones.
MR. UEOKA: For CORA, there's operating without a CORA permit. I'm sorry, Chair, I know
we're going a little wide here.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, I know. Well, I'm drawing a parallel.
MR. UEOKA: Yeah. But yes, it's a fine, it's a penalty. There's a penalty for operating without
a license or a permit, a CORA permit.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, so I think-MR. UEOKA: And-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --number six.. .
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MR. UEOKA: --I think it's similar in this bill also.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. And where's the section then in, in Rene's number
six, it says it's unlawful to engage in marine or aquatic life operations without a permit.
That's her number six, where is that stated in this bill? I...is it 5.26.090?
MR. UEOKA: My understanding is it's under there and it says any person who violates this
chapter any...an operator shall obtain a permit it says in 5.26.040. So the chapter
requires you to obtain a permit if you're an operator who's a...and if you don't get one,
you're in violation of this chapter and therefore, under 5.26.090, you're in violation
subject to a penalty. It seems like it's a misdemeanor.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, 'cause, 'cause I'm just looking here if the person who
violates this chapter...okay. And so what you're saying is that even though it's not
specifically stated the fact that you don't get a permit, but you meet all the other criteria,
that's where the violation comes in?
MR. UEOKA: I, I think this entire chapter is basically the requirements that you must get a
permit.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay.
MR. UEOKA: So...
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So just because it exists, therefore, if you don't adhere to this
chapter, but you're doing all of these things that are described in there, you'd
automatically be in violation?
MR. UEOKA: Basically, if you're...and let me look at the specific term, and a person engaged
in aquatic life operations...
CHAIR NISHIKI: Reading from where?
MR. UEOKA: The definitions, 5.26.020.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay.
MR. UEOKA: Operator means a person engaged in aquatic life operations, aquatic life
operations as I guess as proposed to be amended, means a maintenance of an office, a
vehicle, boat, equipment, or other business activity, conducted by a person in the County
for all of the following purposes: 1) to harvest aquatic life; 2) to hold or transport aquatic
life in the state of captivity; and 3) to sell aquatic life as pets.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. So if you meet that definition?
-45-

PUBLIC SERVICES COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

July 14, 2010

CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah.. .
MR. UEOKA: And you don't have a permit, you're in violation and you may be subject to a
misdemeanor charge.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, I gather that, you know, all the other things that were
addressed basically in her concerns that she had raised and her suggestions, you've,
you've got a copy of that, Mr. Ueoka?
MR. UEOKA: Yes, ma'am.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Are there any other things that we can add to the bill now
that are covered under there without it being deemed under the purview of the
Administration for administrative rules?
MR. UEOKA: Is there anything else on this list that-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, on that list-MR. UEOKA: --that could be added...
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --that's not covered in what we're, we're,-MR. UEOKA: Oh.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --what we're considering or able to be covered now?
MR. UEOKA: ... (Laughter)...
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: That's what I'm asking 'cause I'd rather send out the thing
now-MR. UEOKA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --and, you know, if that's gonna be the situation.
MR. UEOKA: I think we've addressed most of the concerns that can easily be addressed in this
memo.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Alright. Then, Mr. Chair, I just have a question to
ask and it's a procedural thing. Because the other bill was also...which is not on the
docket today, but there is a companion bill that addresses from a different perspective, the
issues that we're speaking about today. Because I see them as a, you know, like dually
important, what is your intention as far as moving them forward in tandem because every
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time we bring one bill forward, you know, I mean we...we're just doubling the length of
time that people have to come and testify. I, personally, myself, I'll just tell you my
thought and that is because this is new and well, maybe it's not new, but because these
things have not had public review, I know one of the customary things that you usually
do is everybody agrees to the changes and the changes are made. And then my view
would be if we could bring forward with the recommendations of the taskforce at the next
meeting, bring that...both bills forward at one time, have one hearing, we'll have both
things out there for the public to review. We can address anything in Committee then
send the whole thing on to the Council. That's personally the way I would like to do it,
because the taskforce, from my understanding, was gonna kind of look at both issues
comprehensively. prefer to do it that way only to give the public a chance, 'cause
I don't want to have happen what happened last time and then have it go and have some,
you know, thing raised and that's just my personal preference.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Anyway, that, that, that was not the Chair's intention. It was to
pass this separate bill. This is basically a bill to...for the licensing, the other is the
cruelty and so there's definitely distinction. And so that's the reason why the Chair
handled it in this way.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR NISHIKI: So it is the intention of the Chair to pass it out in spite of your concerns,
Jo Anne, and I just feel like the public has come and testified, and I have not heard one
person object to it. And I just feel that we need to take, to take action asap-COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR NISHIKI: --and that's in answering your question, and I'm sorry if it is not what you
want to see occur. I'm sorry. Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And, you know, I've listened long enough and, you know,
I agree with you, Mr. Chair, you know, it's time to move on this and do something now,
okay. Two things, one about the limitation or the number of licensing. Correct me if I'm
wrong, Mr. Ueoka. If we were...and it says here under what a...under this chapter
aquatic life operation, it would be here anyone that has a property, a, a, a vehicle,
anything who operates in the County of Maui is that correct?
MR. UEOKA: Yeah, conducting business actually.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Alright. So, so with that in mind, Chair, I want to make it
clear that if go and start setting limit, then we're gonna bring in what I call the illegals
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from the neighbor islands — Oahu, and from the Big Island. They going come here, they
do not have a permit, they do not need a permit, and then we will have no way of any
record from them, okay. I would prefer having their records so we know what's going on
and limiting to what we have here. We start doing that, remember now this is not like
B&Bs, that all here on Maui we have no control or no way of saying you B&B in Big
Island, or B&B on Oahu, you know, we want to know what you do too. We don't have
control. This is something that is very mobile, am I correct, Mr. Ueoka? Someone can
bring in their boat, collect, come ashore, wash up, and take off?
MR. UEOKA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And they wouldn't have to have a permit from the Kona or
Big Island, or from Oahu, Kauai, anywhere?
MR. UEOKA: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. So the limitation I don't support. I agree with you,
Mr. Chair, we need a permitting system that works and we gotta see how it works first
and foremost. Waiting for the other bill to come up, the taskforce going take some time
to get together. If they have comments on this and want to have us look at it in a
different point in time, I have no problem with that, Mr. Chair. This is the time to get it
done, we've waited, this is the first step, and I think Ms. Umberger and all the rest agreed
this is just a first step, this is not the last in the, in the piece of the puzzle. This is just the
first piece to make this puzzle work, and Maui County, just like Roz Baker said, showing
that we can take the lead and do it now and do something productive. So, Mr. Chair, I'll
wait for your recommendation. I thank you for all the efforts you have brought forth.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Mr. Nishiki You know I kind of agree with you by
taking this bill first. You know, looking at the two bills, this is the most less, what you
call, issues on this particular bill that you're offering us today. The other one had a lot of
issues not only with operators, but individual homeowners that were...in fact we heard
them at the last meeting in regards to, you know, people that keep pet fishes for I guess
their own viewing purposes. But by moving this bill, this morning, the one that you
created, I, I think it's a step forward, a big step forward for us here, here in Maui County.
And like Mr. Victorino had said, you know, this is the first step in, in trying to create
something that permit those operators that take fish from the ocean to insure that, you
know, hey, Maui County is very protective of our reefs. And that, you know, we have
rules, we're gonna make rules. And this is the first step forward, and I wait for your
recommendation regarding your proposal.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. The Chair would entertain a motion to recommend passage on
first reading of the revised bill-- 48 -
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COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Chair?
CHAIR NISHIKI: --as distributed.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah. I just have a question before you move.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Oh, I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Did you want to ask?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: No, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: In light of the discussion that's been going on
here on, on looking at trying to find someway to, to manage. I think the key part of this
bill is gonna be the enforcement and the, the, the penalties. And so my question has
simply to do with that section in the bill the 090, and if Corporation Counsel, you can just
answer the...for me so that I understand. We are saying that in the violation and penalty
section that a person who violates this chapter except for the two sections 050 and 080,
shall be guilty of the misdemeanor and upon conviction shall be fined not less than 1,000.
The range for these fines, is, is that, is that some number that's set for us so that we can
only fall within that range?
MR. UEOKA: Yes, if you want I guess a misdemeanor, I believe the maximum penalty is
$2,000 and one year in prison. Whereas, like a class A felony has a different set of terms
and, you know, petty misdemeanor versus a Class C felony, et cetera. So that's the range
1,000 to 2,000 or up to $2,000 and no more than one year in prison for a...
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Can we be more precise here rather than
a range?
MR. UEOKA: You could say it's a $2,000 or it's up to $2,000 you can charge or fine, I should
say.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: So if we wanted to change this to say that the,
this first offense would be then a $2,000 fine we could do that?
MR. UEOKA: I believe so, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: And then or...and/or imprisonment for a year?
MR. UEOKA: That I believe the imprisonment would be up to the judge...person seeing over
the proceeding.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. But if we leave a range that too would be
up to the judge?
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MR. UEOKA: Correct. Typically speaking, the ticket would be...how my understanding it
usually works is it would be a ticket for $1,000, and then go to court or whatever and the
judge can make it higher, you know, or give the prison or jail or it's up to the judge.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Because
trying to see where we
might also apply some of these things so that they really are going to understand that we
are serious about this kind of concern for reef fishes being taken, that if we went to the
maximum of $2,000 are we allowed to do that?
MR. UEOKA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. And then in terms of the prison then
that's left for, for the judiciary?
MR. UEOKA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. So this might be one area we could, we
could make change. If we wanna really say that to you, once you're violating, boom this
is it, it's $2,000, it's not within this, this range, we could look at that. And then when
you're looking at the exclusions, you're saying except for 050, help me understand why,
why that would be an exception?
MR. UEOKA: My understanding is because it was...it's just you're not filing a report as
opposed to you're operating without getting your permits so it's a lesser offense. So it'd
be the suspension or revocation of the permit, but that again is up to the Council.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, so we're taking it out of this section here
because it says on it's own then that...where is 050 being enforced?
MR. UEOKA: Oh, it says under, under C, 5.26.060(C) it says the failure of a permittee to file a
report in accordance with section 5.26.050-COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.
MR. UEOKA: --may result in suspension or revocation of the permit.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.
MR. UEOKA: So you may not get a, a monetary fine or a, you know, imprisonment, but you
could lose or have a suspended license or permit.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. May result in suspension or revocation
because that leaves it very open-ended.
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MR. UEOKA: I believe that's for some discretion by the Director if there may be extenuating
circumstances as to why the report was not filed in a timely manner.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. I'm trying to tighten it up so that if we
want to be serious about this, then we should tighten it up to say no ifs, ands, or buts, you
know, this is the way it is and this is why this, this ordinance is being placed forward. So
let's tighten it up so there's no real room...wiggle room for any other kinds of situations
to occur that I would like to at least raise that for this Committee to take a look at, Chair,
if we want to make those kinds of changes. This would be one more area in which we
might be able to do.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. We'll do that after we get a motion and then you can make your
amendments.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I just have a question.
CHAIR NISHIKI: And the Chair will accept it at that time. Any other discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I just had a question.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Jo Anne?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: With regard to, you know, again, I had forgotten to ask this
before. The fines go where?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: The State.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: The State.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Not us.
MR. UEOKA: The State.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. Part of the justification for doing any permits is what
it costs us to administer and enforce. So if we don't get the fines...
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: It's like the license.
MR. UEOKA: It's... yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: It is what it is. Okay, well.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Is that true?
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CHAIR NISHIKI: Unfortunately.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Unfortunately, so we pay the price for doing the right thing.
Well, anyway...okay, I'll just wait `til you make whatever your motion.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. The Chair will entertain a motion to recommend passage on first
reading of the revised bill entitled "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE AMENDING
TITLE 5, MAUI COUNTY CODE, PERTAINING TO AQUATIC LIFE
OPERATIONS".
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR NISHIKI: And also the filing...it's not...this...excuse me, not...we don't file this item.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Mr. Chairman, I move to recommend passage on first reading of
the revised bill as you so stated.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mr. Chairman, I second the motion.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Moved and seconded that we pass "A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE
AMENDING TITLE 5, MAUI COUNTY CODE, PERTAINING TO AQUATIC LIFE
OPERATIONS". Mr. Kaho'ohalahala, do you have any amendments and turn to where
you'd like to see that occur.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, Chair, then I would like to amend the
motion in Section 5.26.090 violations and penalties. I would like to delete in the section
that shall be fined not less than a 1,000 and not more than, than 2,000, I'd like to delete
not less than a 1,000 and not more than so that it should read, shall be fined $2,000.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mr. Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Moved and second that we amend under 5.26.090 to eliminate the language-COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Not less than 1,000.
CHAIR NISHIKI: --not less than 1,000-COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: And not more than...
CHAIR NISHIKI: --and not more than.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Or not more?
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Eliminate that.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Not more than.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Eliminate all of that?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Not more than. Yeah. So we start from not less than 1,000 and not more
than, that is the amendment that we eliminate that verbiage. Any discussion? Seeing
none, all those in favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR NISHIKI: All those opposed? Motion carried six to nothing. Johnson, Kaho'ohalahala,
Medeiros, Pontanilla, Victorino, Nishiki. Excused, Mr. Mateo.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Nishiki, Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Councilmembers
Johnson, Kaho'ohalahala, Medeiros, and Victorino.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other amendments, Sol?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yes. Chair, in that same section under Item B,
and this is in violation of Section 5.26.080, I would like to amend it so that it shall read
that the...if we would delete the words, not less than $100 and not more than, so that it
reads shall be fined. And then I'd like to change that amount, no, well, let me ask the
question. The amount 250, is that a limit?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay, I'm not going to...I'm not going to take that motion. I'll allow you to
withdraw that motion and ask the question first.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. I just want to know...
CHAIR NISHIKI: If the seconder [sic] will withdraw also.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I withdraw, Chair.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Question?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah, Chair, my question is, is the 100 and not
more than 250, is that a limit and a range in which this is...
MR. UEOKA: This section is a little different in the sense that it doesn't speak of being guilty of
anything.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: It's just a violation for not following-MR. UEOKA: Yeah...
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: --and posting your, your permits, yeah.
MR. UEOKA: I think if it's just a fine, it would be, I'm not sure what the enforcement
mechanism for this particular fine would be. Because if...it's different when it's a
criminal like when a police officer gives you a ticket versus when you get, you know,
more of a civil fine. I'm not sure what the intention here was with the 100 and 250 and
who adjudicates the matter.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Well, this is a loophole then. This is...okay.
MR. UEOKA: I think we could probably...you could probably change the language to make it
more similar to "A" in that shall be guilty of a misdemeanor and shall be fined not less
than $100. And...
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Well, I wanna be more specific and just say shall
be fined.
MR. UEOKA: Oh, you could do that. You could... shall be fined $250-COUNCILMEMBER KAHO' OHALAHALA: But my question,—
MR. UEOKA: --and subject to...
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: --my question is, is $250 something that I'm not
allowed to go over and above? If I change it to $500 then?
MR. UEOKA: Yes, you could as long as it's below the $2,000 for the misdemeanor mark.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: So it could be $2,000 as well then? I...just,--54-
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MR. UEOKA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: --just help me understand.
MR. UEOKA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. So we can go up to $2,000 on this as
well?
MR. UEOKA: We just would have to change the language and make it a misdemeanor. You
know, if we change it to be shall be guilty of a misdemeanor and upon conviction shall be
fined not less than.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: But otherwise, if we leave it as is and I just say
shall be fined let's say, $500 as an example, then you're saying that the enforcement part
of this becomes...
MR. UEOKA: It would be a little more difficult to reconcile it at the end so...
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: So what would be the appropriate language then
in this case?
MR. UEOKA: Something that would mirror Section A.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Then, Chair, I move then that Item B in
090, be amended to read that Section 5.26.080 shall violate section...okay, it needs to go.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Shall be fined.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: I think I wanna,-CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay, let's, let's take it.. .
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: --I want to include the section of is guilty of
misdemeanor and shall be fined $500.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Wait.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Second the motion.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mister...
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Question?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: He made a motion.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. I need, I need the specific language and, Jeff, can you help? He wants
to make it $500 and this is in violation that an operator shall keep at all times a permit in
a prominent place convenient for inspection at any location where aquatic life operations
are being conducted. That's the fine for not having this.. .
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: I, I withdraw the, withdraw the motion.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Withdraw the second.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Okay. Then, Chair, I make...if I can
make another amendment then?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, any person that violates this section shall
be fined...
MR. UEOKA: Can I interrupt? Excuse me. You might want to say any person who violates
Section 5.26.080.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Right. Shall be fined $500.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Second the motion.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. Thank you. The amendment is to under 5.26.090(B), the language is
any person who violates Section 5.26.080 shall be fined $500. Any discussion?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. As far as the violation, if whoever the inspector is
gonna be inspecting, the place of business, who will be inspecting? And does the money
that we collect from this fine come to the County of Maui?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Jeff? Staff? Mr. Kaneshina?
MR. KANESHINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. In construction of B, the Chair really meant it to
be...the intent was for it to be someone that is a permitted business that for whatever
reason, they just don't have their physical permit prominently displayed as required by
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5.26.080. Mr. Ueoka's pointed out that he has some concerns regarding as far as who
would enforce that. Maybe the language for B needs to be changed so that it, it mirrors
very closely 5.26.090A to say something like any person who violates Section 5.26.080
shall be guilty, I don't know if we'd say misdemeanor,-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Cannot. Cannot.
MR. KANESHINA: --but, you know, you would want to mirror it. But as far as the citation
authority goes, in 5.26.100, it, it, it does illustrate which bodies would be granted
authority to issue citations, but it doesn't necessarily say who would go out there and
issue citations on a regular basis.
CHAIR NISHIKI: The question was asked by Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah, 'cause right now we're dealing with some citations on, on
another matter and, and the people that doing the inspection and citing businesses are
from the Planning Department. So when I look at this, then I would kind of in my mind,
say that it would be the Department of... Animal Control.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: They're already there, yeah?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Jeff?
MR. UEOKA: I'm not sure how we wanted to deal with this. If it was just meant to be like a
ticket like how you get a parking ticket or they just write you a ticket and either you pay
it or you fight it in court, that's usually a judiciary thing. So you'd have to be...we'd
have to classify it as, you know, a petty misdemeanor or some sort of...I don't know if
we'd necessarily have to classify it, we would just have to state that, you know, if
convicted you shall be found guilty of, and then it would be the court system dealing with
it and not some sort of other County mechanism.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: But according to here there is an appeal process.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Where the Board of Variance-MR. UEOKA: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: --do the appeals.
MR. UEOKA: That would...
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: So now if you're gonna cite the guy, does he go to court or does
he go to the Board of Appeals?
MR. UEOKA: He would probably go to...if as is worded, it would probably go to the...you'd
go and appeal the decision of the Director to the BVA. How it would work actually, I'm
not 100 percent sure at this time.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: No, I agree with the violation and the penalty, but the process
that might be sticky.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: I'd hate for somebody come back to the County and sue the
County.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right. Mr. Chair? You know, you know, I'm just afraid
that we're starting, you know, starting to set precedence in other areas, but more
importantly, you know, if we, you know, again even this idea of adding a misdemeanor
to, to an inspection of a, of a licensing I mean, gee, where we go from there? And I, I
kind of disagree with going straight to $500. I mean, hey, that, you know, the
person...and then it says any location and what if this person has a location here in Kihei,
and maybe a location in Lahaina, I, I don't know, I don't know, but it says any location
now. And so what if the...like in many cases in, in, in...I use elevators as an example.
You read in the elevator you must go to the front management office or you go to certain,
certain location to get all inspections of licensing, of all permits and license. Something
like that you read elevators generally they say that, but I'm not trying to equate that, I'm
just trying to where, you know, we gotta make it hard for these people to do business, but
we also don't want to be ridiculous where we start driving them underground and then
they start doing things illegally.
You know, this is not solving what we're trying to, trying to solve here. One day we
want a total ban, but 'til we get there, we want to make it fair and make it hard, but make
it concise. And I don't know about jumping to $500 when they cannot show their permit.
One time, boom, you know, and even this thought of adding a misdemeanor to that I
mean that's to me, I almost think you can't do that. So I, I would've, I would've rather
have it...if you really wanted to, to, to say something, is to, to, to make it where if you
really want to do that, then say start off with a fine no less than 250 and not more than
500. That way, you know, there's the range again, there's a range, but I mean, you, you,
you're stiffer than $500, and if for some strange reason the guys permit fell down, fell
under the, under the boat, I don't know, I mean you can think of all kinds of things that
can happen. This is for inspection of permit, you know, so I, I don't know, I'm not
comfortable with this whole idea. The first part I could agree, you know, hey, I have no
problem with that going to 2,000 straight. This one I'm getting like this bad vibe and I'm
not feeling comfortable going straight to $500 if they cannot find the permit or the permit
is not in, in a prominent place convenient for inspection. What does that mean?
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COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: That's the law right now.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Well, I don't care what the law says. I'm saying what
about these people I mean to be fair, to be fair.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Chair?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay, hold on. Staff wanted to clarify or...
MR. KANESHINA: Thank you, Chair. Just, just for clarification under 5.26.040 permits under
(B)(8), it, it does, you know, recognize the fact that, you know, if there's someone out
there with a boat or a car or a trailer or...and they also have a business address, that in the
permit process, the applicant can state how many copies of, of this permit is needed to
comply with the inspection requirement. So, you know, keep maybe keep...request one
for your boat, one for or one for your truck, one, you know, but multiple copies can be
available. But as far as, you know, extraneous circumstances where it falls out of the car
by accident, I, I don't know how we can prevent that, so that's, that's where it's
addressed here. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you for that clarification.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay, Sol, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah. Chair, I would accept the friendly
amendment and maybe change that figure to 250, 250 and, and the, the point I'm trying
to make is that this whole issue arose because there was no transparency in an industry
that we're trying to make more visible. Where in an industry that we're now requiring
them to be permitted to do so, and the fact that these inspection sections within the law
are making sure that there is transparency and we can see who these businesses are so
that we do know how the, the resources are being perhaps impacted and that's the point.
So to me, assessing these, these penalties and...is part of making sure that this particular
industry is going to be held accountable, and as was testified this is to make accountable
this, this, this industry. So I would accept the 250 as a friendly amendment and just say
let's be serious about this and the intent here is to bring transparency, the intent is to
bring notice, and the intent is to be serious about enforcement. So if, if that's acceptable
then, you know, that would be the amended motion.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. Any other discussion? Mr.-VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR NISHIKI: --Pontanilla?
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VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. I, I, I just want to make a comment here in regards
to what, what we're doing in, in the violation area. You know, we have a lot of permits
that we send out and what I see in the future coming is that we're gonna make it so strict
in regards to the fines and everything else that what Mr. Victorino had just mentioned
might just happen — underground.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, that's what I said.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: And, and if that's the will of this body to, to go along with the
numbers we're setting, then that's fine, you know, in regards to the violation area. But I
think we, you know, going have to look at the different type of permits that we, we issue
as a County and, and probably make some adjustments.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Anymore discussion in regards to the motion which states now any person
who violates Section 5.26.080 shall be fined $250?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, I think he meant to change it to fine not less than 250
and not more than 500 right, Sol?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: No, he just said up-COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: No, just to be fined 250.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --250.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's it?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh, okay, I wasn't...okay, that's fine. Okay, thank you,
Sol. I'm sorry I misunderstood.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Okay. All those in favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR NISHIKI: All those opposed? Motion carries six nothing. Johnson, Kaho' ohalahala,
Medeiros, Pontanilla, Victorino, Nishiki. Excused, Mateo.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Nishiki, Vice-Chair Pontanilla, and Councilmembers
Johnson, Kaho' ohalahala, Medeiros, and Victorino.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other amendments?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Seeing none, all those in favor of passing...
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Discussion, discussion.
CHAIR NISHIKI: I'm sorry. Go ahead, Jo Anne.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: No, I just wanted to say that this is...I would've preferred
maybe the other one to come forward, but I understand what you're doing, and this is still
not going to go into effect until the administrative rules are done. That's what the Chair
said earlier is that correct, Mr. Ueoka?
CHAIR NISHIKI: Yeah. It will take in effect on, if you look at the bill, January 1', 2011. So
we're about six months away.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay, but can administrative rules be drafted within that
period of time?
MR. UEOKA: I was not aware of a condition that administrative rules needed to be drafted prior
to the...these rules becoming effective.
CHAIR NISHIKI: We were just told by Administration that they needed some time and that's
the reason why.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. So I, I just want to be clear so that the public
understands it will become effective whether or not administrative rules are adopted?
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CHAIR NISHIKI: Scott?
MR. KANESHINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. In discussions with the Department, or the
Administration, the Chair asked more or less how long would it take you guys to ramp up
and be able to accommodate this type of permitting system, and, and their response was
let's make it effective January 1, and they felt comfortable that, that six months would be
enough time. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. And that still doesn't answer my question about
administrative rules. Is that minus administrative rules or including administrative rules
or do we not know?
MR. UEOKA: I don't believe the way the bill's worded it requires administrative rules before
these, this bill or this ordinance becomes effective. So come January 1 st , 2011, I believe
these rules will be effective-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So-MR. UEOKA: --regardless.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: --this, this ordinance will become effective with or without
admin rules?
MR. UEOKA: That is my understanding.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Okay. I know that, well, you know, well, I guess we had
ocean rec activities permits effective before the administrative rules were completely
drafted. So alright, I, I just wanted to be clear about that because I wasn't sure if that was
the situation, and given what you had said earlier, my understanding was it would take
effect at the end of the administrative rule process, but that obviously is not the case.
CHAIR NISHIKI: No, that's not what I said. If you read your ordinance, it says the ordinance
shall take effect on January 1 st , 2011.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah, but the question...
CHAIR NISHIKI: That's what we're passing today.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: You can check the minutes but the question I asked earlier
was about the admin rules, but I'm not gonna haggle about that.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I support the purpose and intent of the bill, and I would,
would really like to feel a little bit more comfortable about the, the implementation. I
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feel it's gonna be a challenge, and I think the enforcement is gonna be a challenge, but
I'll support, Ms. Umberger, the work that was done by Tracy Jones, and the Committee
work. And I, I really do support what Mr. Molina was trying to accomplish too, because
I had hoped that the...both of the bills had moved forward in tandem, but it doesn't
appear that this is gonna be possible. And because we have so many other pressing
measures coming up in your Committee, which will require strict, you know, attendance
and moving forward on those measures, I think having half of something is better than
having nothing. So I'll support this.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Any other discussion? Mr. Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mr. Chairman, mahalo. I want to thank you for bringing
this forward, and I, I think the focus on one at a time gives us more opportunity to discuss
that and to try and get it through Committee. So I'll be, you know, supporting, you
know, when we vote or this goes through to move it along, because there can be many,
many questions asked and it can be endless, but we need a starting point to get
something. And then if we decide to amend it or to change it somehow, we have that
mechanism and opportunity, but this could stay in Committee for weeks if it goes on and
on. So it is so important to areas that have these, you know, resources in our oceans that
we stand up and protect it, and that we, as a County, lead the direction for other counties
to follow. And many times as we have talked to our colleagues on... in the other councils
during our conferences, that they a lot of times look to Maui County in leading the way
on, on certain issues or out of the box kind of issues. And so, Mr. Chairman, I thank you
and your Staff for your work and your leadership on this. Mahalo.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any other discussions? Mr. Kaho'ohalahala?
COUNCILMEMBER KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah, thank you, Chair. I also want to say
mahalo to you, Chair, for, for bringing this to end, and also thanking the Members for
making those considerations and the amendments offered. I want to also leave the
thought that while we're moving ahead, this is an opportunity where a bill like this can be
shared with the State Association of Counties so that we're not standing alone in the
issue, because we're all going to be impacted by our ocean resources because that is our
common area — the ocean. And hopefully, that a bill like this can take a position within
HSAC and be supported collectively across all the counties so that it becomes a part of
what the counties themselves see important enough to, to enforce and also to permit. The
last part I want to say is that I would like to see that this Committee because of this bill's
passage upon completion urge the State Legislature to continue to do their part in terms
of managing the, the ocean side of which they have responsibility for and create
legislation that's gonna work in tandem with what it is we have done.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Mr. Victorino?

PUBLIC SERVICES COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

July 14, 2010

COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair, I'll just close it by saying thank you and let's get the
vote on and let's get this worked and let's get it out there so that we show that we mean
and quit talking about it and let's get it done. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR NISHIKI: Thank you. Any other discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor say "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR NISHIKI: All those opposed? Motion carried. Let the record show Victorino,
Medeiros, Kaho'ohalahala, Johnson, and Nishiki voting aye. Excused are Members
Mateo and Pontanilla.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Nishiki, and Councilmembers Johnson, Kaho'ohalahala,
Medeiros, and Victorino.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Vice Chair Pontanilla and Councilmember Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: Recommending FIRST READING of proposed bill, as amended.
CHAIR NISHIKI: No other discussion, this meeting is adjourned. . . . (gavel).. .
ACTION: DEFER PENDING FURTHER DISCUSSION. (Excused: JP and DAM)
ADJOURN: 12:13 p.m.
APPROVED:

WA
K. S KI, Chair
Publi" Services Committee
ps:min:100714

Transcribed by: Sandra J. Roman

PUBLIC SERVICES COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

July 14, 2010

CERTIFICATE

I, Sandra J. Roman, hereby certify that the foregoing represents to the best of my ability, a true
and correct transcript of the proceedings. I further certify that I am not in any way concerned with the
cause.
DATED this 4 th day of August ;010, in Wailuku, Hawaii.
(1.

C4:4- /

SANDRA J. ROMAN

)4 \

L_

